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(Time noted: 6:07 p.m)

MR. CAREY: Ckay, we are going to get
started here. As you can see, we did have the room
reserved with the accomvodations, but for sone
reason they are not accessi bl e tonight so hopefully
everyone can hear ne. You know, we don't have the
m crophones, our presentation that we would normally
have on the screens is not going to work so we wll
make it available on the website or if you want to
| eave one of us your e-nmil address, we will get it
to you by tonorrow. W just ask you to bear with
us. We will have public conments after the
presentation, but we will start -- | will ask
everyone to rise and start with The Pl edge of
Al | egi ance.

(Wher eupon, The Pl edge of All egi ance was

recited at this tine.)

MR. CAREY: (Good evening and thank you for
attending this evening's public hearing hosted by
the Long Island Commi ssion for Aquifer Protection or
LICAP. M nane is Stan Carey and | amthe chairmn
of LI CAP

| amjoined today by Vice Chairman; Jeff
Szabo, Menber; M chael white of Suffolk County,

Wal t er Dawydi ak from Suffol k County, and Steve
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Terrchiano fromthe USGS, and our counsel is John

M| azzo. The purpose of these hearings is to elicit
public comment on LICAP' s Draft Groundwater Resource
Managenent Plan. The draft is available online at
LI Aqui f er Commi ssion.com And in just a mnute |
will introduce Steve Cal abufo who will give a brief
presentation of what the G oundwater Resources
Managenent Pl an consists of as well as an outline of
sone of the key recommendations. A list of the
plan's top 15 recommendations is avail abl e outside
if you haven't picked one up already. Hopefully

t hey were avail able tonight.

Before we begin, | would like to rem nd
everybody that today's proceedings are designed to
provide a forumor conmrent on the plan and that this
is not a question and answer session. Any questions
you may have can be subnmitted el ectronically by
e-mailing to LI CAP@CWA. com or by e-mail, PO Box 38,
care of Suffolk County Water Authority, Cakdale, New
York 11769. Either | or one of the LICAP nenbers
wll get back to you with an answer as soon as
possi bl e.

All comments today will be brought to the
LI CAP voting board for consideration during our

upconi ng general neeting on Decenber 13th. The
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final report we expect to be published before the
end of this year

As an or organization, our mssionis to
make sure the sole source of drinking water here on
Long Island is protected for future generations, and
so we love to see Long Island residents such as
your sel ves engaged in the discussions and seeking to
becone nore educated about the issues that inpact
our groundwat er.

so thank you once again for attending
today's public hearing and with that said | wll
turn it over to Steve Col abufo.

MR, COLABUFQO  Thank you very nuch, Stan
So the presentation doesn't have any cool graphics
or anything so you have to listen to ne but you
won't be missing any pictures or anything, it's al
wor ds.

As Stan nentioned, My nane is Steve
Col abufo, | amthe Water Resources Manager for the
Suffol k County Water Authority and | amhere to talk
about the LI CAP G oundwat er Recourses Managenent
Plan. This is |ike the second deliverable of LICAP
Last year we were here in a simlar fashion to talk
about the State of Aquifer Report. The Resources

Managenent Plan is nmuch nore conprehensive and nore
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forward thinking and this is the subject of our
di scussion tonight. It was an interesting
coupl e-year project.

For those who may not know, LICAP is the
Long Island Comni ssion for Aquifer Protection and
it's basically a partnership of water resource
prof essionals from Nassau and Suffol k Counties. And
it includes water suppliers, regulators, governnent
officials, academics, citizen and activist groups.
It was formed for the purpose of addressing water
quality and water quantity issues on an island-w de
basis, rather than focusing on small areas as has
been done in the previous nunber of years, it really
was focused on an island-wi de focus on groundwat er
quality and quantity probl ens.

It was created through |egislation,
passed, both in Nassau and Suffol k Legi sl atures back
in 2013.

Menbers of LICAP include, anong others,
every water provider in Nassau County and Suffol k.
Representatives of the Nassau County and Suffolk
County executive branches, representatives of the
| egi slatures fromboth counties as well as enpl oyees
of the Nassau and Suffol k health departnents, New

York State DEC, as well as the USGS. There is a
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very broad tent of groundwater professionals
t hroughout Nassau and Suffol k counti es.

There's nine voting nenbers, sonme of which
are present behind ne and nunerous nonvoting nenbers
who are fromother units of county and county
governments as well as other agencies and entities
i nvolved in groundwater on Long Island in sone
fashi on.

Now, one of the biggest structures within
LICAP is the formation of the two LI CAP
subconmttees. One subcommittee is known as the
Wat er Recourses and Infrastructure Subcomm ttee or
WRI'S. That was chaired by nyself. The other
subconmittee is the Water Resources and Qpportunity
subcomrittee chaired by Bill Mrklin of D&B
Engi neers. The WRI S was designed to devel op a plan
toidentify long termrisk in the water supply
i ndustry and the WRCS, Water Recourse Qpportunity
Subconmmi ttee, | ooked nore at potential short term
ri sk facing water suppliers and the treatnent
distribution of water from our aquifers.

The subcommittee began neeting in 2014.
The nmeetings were attended by a very wi de
cross-section of Long Island s G oundwat er

Community, simlar to the nenbers | descri bed
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earlier. The attendees at those neetings, follow ng
the LI CAP adopted law, ultimately deternined the
subject matter for the plan. Once those topics for
inclusion in the plan were deternined by the nmenbers
of those neetings. Set up conmittee chairs then

di vided the topics based on their charge. The water
resources and infrastructure subcomrttee focused
nore on long termresource oriented topics, the WROS
focused nore on shorter termfacilities oriented
topics and the subcomm ttee chairs organi zed and
over saw report witing teans to create author and
edit the reports that ultimtely conprises the plan.
We ended up with 15 individual reports created over
that three year period and those are sort of the raw
mat erial fromwhich the plan was nade.

So this plan is a culmnation of efforts
started back when LI CAP was first forned. The big
di fference between the groundwater nanagenent here
and others that have come before it, it was produced
as a result of cooperative efforts anobng existing
groundwat er professionals already working in the
field in both Nassau and Suffol k County. Rather
than having a consultant do a report on his own
tineline, it was decided that it would be a better

i dea to have actual working professionals within the
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groundwat er industry on Long Island actually cone up
with the plan, and that's what we did.

So the plan provides a clear picture of
specific threats facing the aquifer systemand al so
addr esses the adequaci es of existing groundwater
managenent regul ati ons and creates an action plan
for long-termsustainability and nore inportantly,
really, an inplenmentation programand prioritization
schedul e for all of the recomrendations that stem
fromthe plan. Also, we take a | ook at reconmended
regul atory amendnents and | egi sl ative actions as
wel | .

Al'l right. Again, about 15 or 16 authors
for all those reports w thout whose hard work this
coul d not have been done. Shout out to all the
fell ow authors that worked on the plan, we
appreciate the efforts.

So the 15 individual reports focused on a
coupl e of different sort of subject areas. W
started off with a report on the regul atory
framework for Long Island G oundwat er managenent.
Paul Ponturo worked on that. It was a good starting
off point. Al the regulations that govern
groundwat er use on Long |sland were docunented in

that report. W focused on natural issues affecting
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water quality and quantity and that includes climte
change, the Pine Barrens and other | and preservation
needs. W focused on what we call cultural issues
that affected Long |sland groundwater. That

i ncl uded Wast ewat er Managenent in both counti es.
Nassau and Suffol k have very different policies,
nore septics in Suffolk County verse regional sewers
in Nassau. That was the subject of a Iengthy
report. W also have a report on geothernal heating
and cooling. It's a very up and com ng technol ogy.
Since it does use groundwater, we certainly thought
it was deserving of its own report.

W al so tal ked about water supply
alternatives. These are typically glanced at and
dism ssed in previous reports but we do take a
little bit nore of a | ook at desalination and
aqui fer storage and recovery and potabl e water reuse
with a specific case right down the road in
Ri verhead at the Indian Island Golf Course this past
sumer .

Then we have water quality and water
quantity issues also addressed in the report.

Regi onal contam nation events that affected Long
I sl and groundwater in addition to nore regul ar

normal things |ike contam nation of wells by road
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salting, saltwater intrusion, and sone other water
quality issues as reported on by the Suffolk County
Departnent of Health specifically energing

contam nants and things like that. Then sonme water
gquantity issues that were reported on, groundwater
gquantity -- conpeted uses users of ground water,
certainly agriculture, golf courses, industry. Al
of whom use the fair share of groundwater.

Anal yzi ng and eval uati ng those uses was the subject
of one report as well as the Lloyd aquifer.

The Lloyd Aquifer is used pretty
extensively in Nassau for water supply, very
mnimally in Suffolk but the use in the future was a
wort hwhi | e subj ect .

We have a report of water efficiency and
conservation. Paul G anger of Port Washi ngton did
that report about discussion of conservation and
water efficiency. W also have a report on
cross-county transnission, typically to supply
Nassau from Suffolk or fromthe City. That was
anal yzed al so and one of the hotter topics in the
recent years, the reactivation of the public supply
wells in Queens by the New York City DEP. That
report was by Brian Schneider. He worked on it. It

was a very eclectic mix of subject matter that was
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the raw material fromwhich the plan was made

In addition to those 15 reports |
descri bed, we also thought it was necessary and
i mportant to highlight a couple of initiatives that
were at | east underway or even, in some cases,
conpl eted while LI CAP has been in session. The nobst
significant of those in our opinion is WaterTraqg, a
user friendly water quality and mappi ng dat abase.
It's available for use on LI CAP's website and
provides a very user friendly way of analyzing water
quality on a regional basis. That was up and
running this time | ast year, so before LI CAP even
finishes up it's duty, WaterTrag was up and runni ng.

The USGS Long |sland Sustainability Study,
that was started about six nonths ago and it's
basically a reworking or re-exam nation, again, of
the Long Island hydrogeol ogi ¢ framework. There is
i nformati on that should be very useful, should be
comi ng out of that as well.

So the plan was organized into ten
specific sections. Again, those reports | nentioned
before were sort of fitted into this ten-section
format for the plan. W have the executive sumary
introduction and that's available to look at. The

15 maj or reconmendations fromthe report. W have
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ot her sections on groundwater conditions, existing
regulatory -- and other existing conditions both
natural and | egal concerning the groundwater
situation of Long Island.

Then we have a coupl e of sections devoted
to future managenent inplenentati on opportunities,
and nost inportantly, Section 8 of the report is a
reconmendati on and i npl ementati on schedul e.

W al so have a section acknow edgi ng the
reports, as | did a couple of slides ago, as well as
their references. |If anybody is interested in a
speci fic subject addressed by the plan, you can go
on and look in further detail. The authors
specific references are detailed. So the 15 reports
that | spoke about earlier yielded a total of 143
recommendati ons, so a | ot of recomendati ons com ng
into play. Al those recommendations are kind of
assenbl ed and provided to the LI CAP voting board
menbers for themthe rank either as A inmediate
nost inportant, B short term Clong termor E for
elimnation conpletely. Sone of those
recommendations are very specific to one particul ar
report or another and sone may not have really been
relevant to the overall ground water schene of

things. Sone were targeted for elinination
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Al so, simlar recomendations that were
generated by different reports were conbined in the
reconmendati on section. Less than the 143 nunber
ultimately. It's about 110 or so that eventually
made it into the report and appear in Section 8 of
t he recommendati on section. The top 15 are
available to look at there, | amnot going to go
t hrough them bl ow by blow. They are not in a
particular order as to how they appear in the
executive summary.

So public comrents -- oh yeah, the other
thing to nmention, the full reports will be avail able
as an appendix as well. If you are interested in
some of the subject matter that is described by the
pl an, the actual full report will be available in
the appendi x in addition to the groundwater plan,
the final plan, will be available at the LI CAP
website. The final draft will be available for
comment until the end of the week and final plan we
hope to be adopted at the full LICAP quarterly
nmeeti ng on Decenber 13th.

|'ve got a slide here showi ng how to
submt them by nail, by e-mail, on the web, or by
phone. | can |leave this facing the other way if you

need to copy anything down.

@ ESQUIRE 800.211.DEPO (3376)

DEROSITION SOLUTIONS EsquireSolutions.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

MEETING
LONG ISLAND COMMISSION FOR AQUIFER PROTECTION

December 06, 2017
15

In conclusion, just going forward, LICAP
intends to conplete its yearly State of the Aquifer
Report within the next couple of nonths. [It's an
update for the State of Aquifer Report and we hope
to continue budgeting based on the funding received
by New York State dependi ng on how nuch and when
that funding is received, we can use it to expand
the data for use in WaterTraq or use in USGS
sustainability studies.

Wth that, we can open it up to public

comrent and what |I'll do is get that slide with al
the addresses and I'll leave it turned around so you
can see it. In the neantinme, we can open it up to

public comment for anybody who wi shes to coment.

MR. CAREY: Thank you, Steve.

MR. COLABUFO.  You're wel come.

MR, CAREY: Seth, did we do cards or we
didn't --

SETH:  No.

MR. CAREY: SO we open up the public
comrent to whoever is here. Just on by one conme up
to the mic and state your nane and affiliation and
you can address the board with your comments.

Anyone want to provide coments on the plan?
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MS. TRODDER My name is Gaen Trodder
(phonetic) and I am an aide to Suffol k County
Legislator Al Krupski. Al couldn't be here tonight
Hi s father passed away yesterday, so | amgoing to
ask you to extend the coment period. In addition,
we've gotten a couple of calls -- | got a call when
we were back there trying to print out the slides
and | got one back at the office. | guess there was
sone confusion about the venue that was noticed so
people -- | amrequesting that you either extend the
comrent period or hold another hearing in Riverhead
because | think people were confused about that.
That's really if you would defer to the |legislature
and allow himto submt comments in the near future
and ot her fol ks who nmaybe wanted to conme. |f you
are not willing to have another hearing, extend the
comments period for people who wanted to be here
toni ght but for whatever reason wouldn't be.

MR. CAREY: W were published for this
I ocation in Newsday |ast week, it was on LI CAP
website, it was on Suffolk County Water Authority
Website, it was on the Water Conference website, so
it was well advertised.

M5. TRODDER: All right.

MR, CAREY: | don't know what the
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confusion was with this building. Cbviously sone of
the people got it. W are accepting witten
comments, the public portion will be closed after
tonight's hearing but we will accept witten
comments until close of business on Friday and we
have the addresses up there on the screen for anyone
who wants to subnmit them by the end of the week.

M5. TRODDER: At the neeting next week,
w Il you accept conments at that tine?

MR. CAREY: Not on the plan. Public
comrent tonight but witten corment will be accepted
until close of business on Friday.

MS. TRODDER: And you are not going to
entertain an extension?

MR, CAREY: Extension?

M5. TRODDER: Just for comments.

MR. CAREY: That woul d be subject to a
full neeting next week.

MR. M LAZZO. In light of the
| egislature's father passing, if he can get his
comrents to us, just given the personal famly
i ssues, if he can get those comments to us by
Tuesday.

MR. CAREY: Yeah, before the full neeting.

MS. TRODDER: Thank you
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MR, M LAZZO Everyone el se, please get
themto us by Friday only because the board needs to
consi der the coments and if a bunch of comments
come in the day before the neeting they won't be
able to get their proper consideration and that's
not the goal of the board. |In light of |egislature
Krupski's personal circunstance, we will extend it
for himuntil Tuesday but everyone el se by Friday,
and you can call us our by e-nmil or however you
want to get the comments to us, that will be fine.

MR, CAREY: Anyone el se want to address
the board on the draft plan?

MR. BAYER. M nane is Joe Baier and |
know al nost all of you | guess. At one tine or
another we run into each other, the comments | am
maki ng tonight are as a private citizen. | do want
to commend the board and all of the volunteers for
the work they did on this report. It was quite an
undertaki ng and the final product or the product
that 1've looked at is terrific and very
educational, very thorough, and the topics, the
things on chlorides, WaterTraq, geothernal which
didn't know too nuch about, now | do. It was
really, really great. The clean up projects on

groundwat er as well as the reviews of wastewater
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were really good. | also had the chance of calling
Steve the other day and | gave him sone editori al
comments rather than bore you with themtonight. |
do have a fewthings that | would like to present to
you for thought.

The first is, the report had no table of
contents. So as a result, | had to read the whol e
report.

MR. M LAZZO It worked.

(Laughter.)

MR, BAYER | was going to read it any
way, but sonetine you like to ook like let's go to
this section first and back and forth.

The first thing I would nention to you is
that on page 135 of the report, it tal ks about
wastewater treatnment in Suffolk County and there's
one -- | would like you to think to add one
particular line. 1In the 1970's, that's ny era,
Suffol k County instituted 10-nilligram per liter as
a wastewat er discharge for sewage treatnent plants.
The State discharge is 20 and they have an asterisk
next to it and it says Suffol k County has 10. |
think that is the first tine 10 was really | ooked at
and as a result of what you say in your report where

you've got 120 sone-odd plants all treating with
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sewage down to less than 10. That was really the
start of it.

| have two comments to nake on water
conservation, the first is -- and | didn't see it
menti oned -- Nassau County passed the resolution in
2016 which required all new sprinkler systens that
woul d be installed started January 1 of next year.
Had to be either soil npisture or rain sensors or
conputerized control attached to them |In addition
to that, the | andscapers who usually turn these

systenms on and off had to file reports after they

turn themon with the honeowner. | have a copy of
this | will leave with you. |If | can leave it to
the secretary or -- that's a copy of the signed

resolution, if you want to look at it.

The second thing was, | didn't notice the
conservation discussions that New York State DEC
required all public water suppliers on Long Island
to file a water conservation report this year. That
report had to detail how the water supplier was
going to reduce their punpage, which was the sumrer
punpage by 15 percent over the next three years.
Just bringing that up, there is a start and there
was |lots of, you know, we should be doing this and

you know, there has been a start already.
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Just going back to sewage treatnent for a
m nute, you probably know there's three | evel s of
treatnent, primary secondary and tertiary.

Historically in health departnment, septic
tanks canme into being in 1972. They were required
on all new houses and that was to follow, what was
considered that time, even earlier than that to be
primary treatment, primary treatment is settling,
that's it. Basically, that's what septic tank did.
The reason | bring that up is because, generally, an
average nunber for nitrogen, total nitrogen and
sewage i s about 60-milligrans per liter, com ng out
of a | eaching pool, we tal ked about a nunber of 40.
| believe that's where the health departnent got
their start of saying fromthere we want advanced
waste treatnent we want to get it down bel ow 20 or
19. That varies on tertiary treatnent which is the
end all and is a very good start, | think, to one of
the goal s of reducing nitrogen in the ground water

One ot her recommendation for you to think
about ,and that would be to consi der asking Nassau
County to adopt a program ofor innovative and
alternative on-site waste treatnent systens so they
can mirror what Suffolk County is doing. There's

not nmuch need for it there but especially on sonme of
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the larger north shore estates, it could be
practi cal .

My last thought is that | hope that this
LI CAP can continue and that as a group, you can
continue to neet and work together, since you are
all volunteers, towards the various agencies and
work to getting themto inplenment your various
reconmendati ons you have nade. You have a good
nucl eus of volunteers already.

MR. CAREY: Thank you, M. Bayer

Anyone el se have any comrents?

MR. REYNOLDS: This is ny first LICAP
meeting. | have to check it off ny bucket Ilist.
am Roy Reynolds, i am president of the East Mriches

Property Oaner's Association. W appreciate the

work you have done. | prepared sone witten
comments which | will be submitting, but first I
would like to just summarize what | will be

subm tting.

Wth a 246 page report as Joe said, a
table of contents would be helpful. | had to read
it. By ny account, the report contains 108
reconmendati ons. \What surprises nme is there's no
specific recommendation to for acquisition of |and

to protect our water budget areas. This should be a
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priority and reports should recommend that we
acqui re as much undevel oped | and as possible for
wat er budget areas. This is especially urgent since
sone of the reports recomendati ons set the stage of
Suffol k County to ship the water into Nassau County.
Next, | am surprised that there are no
reconmendations to stop the di scharge of our
drinking water, supply to the ocean and sewage
treatnment plants. Case and point, southwest sewer
district. Does anyone think it's a good idea to
dunp 30 mllion gallons of drinking water into the
ocean every day? Wth additional devel opnent in the
wor ks |i ke Ronkonkoma Hub and Heartland, this wll
increase to 40 mllion gallons a day. The effects
of this is stated on page 13 of your report and it's
not good. The LICAP report should recomend
st oppi ng these discharges into the ocean and
stopping the increase. Page 58 of the report
states, | quote, "The increase of nutrient |oads
from groundwat er di scharge, especially nitrogen, the
surface waters have caused (inaudible). This
statenent is msleading and should be renpoved from
the report.
Is this nitrogen fromthe systens really

causi ng harnful al gae bl oons? The answer i s no.
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Case in point. The entire south shore of Long
I sl and, from Queens border to CGakdal e has been
sewered since 1981, neaning no di scharge of
ni trogen, conventional systens entering the bays for
over 36 years, soneone has to ask. |f conventi onal
systens are such a problem why hasn't their
elimnation and sewering solved the problen? In
fact, the brown tide first showed up four years
after the conpletion of the southwest sewer
district. This is a cause and effect. Instead of
elimnating conventional sewage disposal systens, a
cl ear recommendati on shoul d be made to support
fixing them Reconmendation C39 (inaudible) in the
back of the report. It's not forceful enough

In addition, sonme of the reconmmendati ons
of the report are poorly worded and do not make
sense. For exanple, one reconmrendation reads,
quote, "ldentification and prioritization of parcels
and determ ne the sewers treatnment plant capacity to
permt the connection of identified parcels.” [If |
wote this, nmy professor would have thrown ne out of
class. | recommend that soneone go through the
reconmendati ons and correct the gramar.

In summary, | am submitting the witten

comments on the report including sone grammti cal
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suggestions and typos and questions. |In addition, |
reconmend that the 108 reconmendati ons be grouped
into categories and | abel ed as such. Also, you

m ght consi der renunbering themto elininate
duplicate nunbers. | hope you fine the comments
useful and who do | give the coments to?

SETH. | will take them

MR. CAREY: Thank you, M. Reynol ds.

Anyone el se want to address the board? |
see a few famliar faces out there, someone has to
conme up.

MR. McDONALD: Kevin MDonal d, spelled
Ii ke the hanburger place.

Ckay, so our general comments are offered
with the best of intentions even though they nay not
sound that way and here they are.

So the difficulty that | had going through
the report and sonme of ny col |l eagues had goi ng
t hrough the report was while there were a | ot of
reconmendati ons and a | ot of topics discussed, it
woul d have been nore hel pful to have had a strategic
assessnment and a conparative assessnment of the ones
that nmatter the nost to resource protection and
resource managenent. For instance, | was

particularly intrigued -- and Jeff knows this
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because | have been haranguing himfor years on the
guestion of conservation pricing for water to nanage
demand rather than just selling as nuch water as
demand coul d possibly reach. While the
reconmendation is in the report, it's not actionable
in a sense that it doesn't say whose job it is, by
what date should it be initiated. Is it a

| egi sl ati ve recommendation? 1s it a recommendation
for water districts to develop their own
conversation price conservation plan and what are
they managing for? Are they nmanaging just to have a
conservation pricing plan or are they actually
managi ng to bend the denand curve to neet a
particular target? You have to know what you are
managi ng for before you set a conservation price
plan up to neet that denmand that you were
theoretically trying to nanage for. This exanple
relates to a series of other recommendations. Wo
woul dn't | ove the idea of a conservation pricing
pl an or a conservation water resources nanagemnent

pl an? There's not enough discussion as to what end
poi nt are you managing for, so that's sort of a
macro reconmendation. Again, | don't nean it to
sound unkind as nuch as it was an opportunity that

probably coul d' ve been better seized if you had nore
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tinme, nore noney, Or nore resources.

So that's one, the second major
observation is that it's just sort of operationally.
If you are -- you need to ask yourself, is it better
to get it right than get it done and if you want to
just say we want to get it done, just say that but
in the present form it's not as right as it could
be and there's not a whole lot of attention paid to
the broader issue of if you want to protect the
Aqui fer on Long Island, for all its purposes, we
drink some of it and that which we don't drink ends
up in our bays and harbors. And that which we use
in the course of having it delivered to all of our
busi nesses and residences on Long Island comes back
in the a formthat mght be suitable to drink in
some cases, questionably in some cases, but it's
surely inadequate to protect the water quality of
our bays and harbors as it is manifesting itself in
a nunber of series problematic ways across Nassau
and Suffolk County. |If you didn't want to address
that, you should have just said we are leaving this
to others to address in the formof Long Island
Ni trogen Action Plan or other entities. Sonmebody
needs to take ownership of that differently and I

woul dn't want this report to be silent on that and
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sonehow, sonebody believes that this takes care of
everyt hi ng because that woul d be ni sl eadi ng.
Finally, it's to the question of are you
interested in getting it done or getting it right?
If you are actually going to close the comment
period on Friday and adopt the plan at the end of
the year, thank you for letting us cone out tonight
and letting you know that different people have
different concerns of substance that probably wont
be addressed in any material and neani ngful way.
Most people don't find that all that responsive.
And you know, | used to go to a hearing where the
person -- not you guys -- would, no natter what you
said, the remark was thank you for your conments,
they will be entered into the record as oppose to
t hose are good comments or thank you for your
comments, let's see how they can be addressed. |
think -- I amsure, different people who have
presented conment on observations, you know, would
i ke the serious consideration of their inclusion
into the docunent in sone neani ngful way. Certainly
| do and | know others do as well. Again, | don't
wi sh themto sound unkind. | know that different
peopl e worked very hard under strai ned

circunstances, | know that people did their best,
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but this is going to be a docunent that could be
used by other people for other purposes, it should
be as good as it can be, not just done quickly.
Thank you again for your tine, your effort on this
and | appreciate it. Thanks.

MR. CAREY: Thank you for your coments,
M. MDonald. They will be brought back to the
board for consideration

MR, McDONALD: Ckay.

MR. CAREY: Anyone el se have any comments
for the LI CAP nenbershi p? Anyone else? | know a
coupl e people wal ked in just a few m nutes ago but
we are reaching the end of the comment period. Does
anyone want to have any comrents nade part of the
record? Anyone else? Cone on up please, thank you

MR ONEIL: Hello. M nane is Shawn
O Neil. | amthe executive direct of Peconic Bay
Keeper. | don't have much original thought here but
I would like to show sone support for sone of the
previous comments made. | think it's very inportant
to make sure any plans accounting for ocean outfall,
the definite direction we are going in with al
devel opnent, all large devel opments, Ronkonkoma Hub
Heartl and and others seemingly noving into this

direction of ocean outfall that not only is it a
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problemnow, it's going to be an increasing problem
unl ess we end devel opnent on Long Island. It
certainly doesn't seemlike that's going to happen
Having a real -- | think what's happening is with
other efforts including (inaudible) and whatnot,
Ccean outfall is al nost being | ooked at as kind of a
nitrogen neutral solution that if it doesn't enter
bays or groundwater, it's not actually increasing
nitrogen pollution on Long Island and it's not
really the case, it's just sinply shifting that
nitrogen pollution a little bit further out.

So anyt hing that can be considered for
consi dering ocean outfall and considering the
effects it has on depletion of groundwater, pressure
stricken water and al so increasing nitrogen out put
to out near-shore coastal communities, | think it's
i mportant. Just pretty much everything Kevin said,
| agree with. | think it's inportant that the
commentary today are considered and | thank you for
considering that in your board neeting com ng up

The last part, the table of contents, as
everyone el se has sort of said, would be very, very
hel pful. You know, | amsure with the public,
especially people that are not in this business,

they have linmted tine and ability to go to parts
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that they know about and care about quickly woul d
serve the needs of public quite well.

I'"d like to comend you for your efforts.
This is a very inportant project. Thank you and
keep up the good work.

MR. CAREY: Thank you M. O Neil.

MR. PENNY: Hello. M nane is Larry
Penny. | live in Noyack which is next to Sag Harbor
and |'ve been in the groundwater business for 40
years here, not selling it but trying to protect it
and | know a few of you gentl eman over there.

Yeah, | am wondering, having witten the
groundwat er plan for East Hanmpton Town with -- | am
trying to remenber his nanme -- you would know who it
i s, hydrologist, your hydrologist -- it will come to
nme. He actually wote two groundwater plans for
East Hanmpton Town while | was working there and | am
wonderi ng about the actual anpunt of water that will
be avail able as we continue to grow out.

Now, | am one of those that believes we've
already grown out, |ike a gentleman from Stony Brook
and we don't really know and a ot of the wells
that -- for exanple, in East Hanpton, the
groundwater test wells, a lot of those wells have

just been you know, you know, nobody checks them
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anynore. USGS used to check all the wells in
Suffol k County Health and a | ot of things are going
on. | understand there's not enough people to do
all the checking and probably not enough | aboratory
space. | happen to get ny water checked by Suffolk
County every other year and this year | applied in
Novenber of 2016 and they didn't come until Apri

and they only cane because | got after themthrough
the county legislature's office. | know they were
busy checking all these wells for various kinds of
pollutants and so forth. | don't blanme them they
are backed up. They need nore people. | think that
we should start talking about linits, you know, this
nitrate, | know a | ot about it because | used to
teach marine ecology and all those things at
different universities and colleges. | think that
no matter how hard we work to get rid of the | eaking
septics -- | think I have a | eaking septic and

live close to Noyack Bay. |It's going to take a |ong
time to stop that nitrogen fl ow because it's been
there for 60 or 70 years and it's been novi ng about
a foot a day towards the nearest water body, towards
the nearest sink. |It's not going to be a sinple
thing and I amwondering if we should have sone sort

of nmoratoriumon building. | read in Newsday that
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this neeting was going to be at 423 Giffing, that
is why | was there, and | was there with a gentl enman
sitting back there too and we both thought it was
going to be at Cornell Extension. | amwondering if
anybody is giving any thought to kind of maybe
nmoratoriumon building. W got Islip, we got 3600
units waiting at a old sanitariumand we have

anot her 200, another 500 here, another 700 there.

Is it going to be enough water or are we going to --
what if New York City wants to tap into our Long
Island water and they have sonme wells that haven't
been used lately. |Is that all being sorted out?
Those are ny questions and | am probably going to

move to California anyway before | die, but I'd like

to see sone -- really |ooking ahead, | think the
nitrogen idea is |ooking ahead. | think that's very
good. W used to conplain about it. |In fact,

Suffol k County did a study back in the 1990's after
the brown tide and they did no nore nitrogen in the
water, no nore nitrates entering the marine water.
That was the main finding and that group lead to the
Peconi ¢ Estuary which you all know about. You know,
we conme a long way but we got a |long way to go.
Thank you.

MR. CAREY: Thank you M. Penny. Anyone
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el se have comments? Anyone el se? Just a couple
points | want to nmake in closing.

We started this process three plus years
ago. It was a very open and transparent process and
it was open to the public, anyone who wanted to
becone involved with any one of the subcomittees,
they were welcone to do that. To be honest, it was
a struggle to get to this point where we are now. |
amnot trying to nmake an excuse that it's not a
perfect plan or we shouldn't perhaps extend the
deadl i ne, but, you know, one of the issues that
M. MDonal d brought up was nmoney. W didn't have
any noney, everyone was a volunteer. W all have
full-tine jobs so it was difficult to get people to
participate in this, you nentioned LINAP, LINAP was
given 5 million-dollars, LICAP got zero. Again, we
have no authority to nmandate any of our
recommendati ons. W have no authority over the DEC
or the county health departnments. This is strictly
a recommendation report that we are given so | don't
know what nore we can do. W appreciate your
comments and trust ne, they will be brought back to
the full LICAP board next week for consideration
They will get them ahead of tinme. I1t's not like we

had unlimted resources and funds. It was all
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vol unteers for people that had full-tinme jobs.
Agai n, we appreciate your comrents and the process
was open to the public for a very, very long tine
and all of our neetings were well advertised. Wth
that, one nore chance, anyone el se want to address
the LI CAP board?

(No responses.)

MR. CAREY: So we are going to close the
public comrent period tonight and it will remain
open to close of business on Friday with the
exception of Legislature Krupski understanding his
personal situation. W will receive his comments up
until Tuesday which we will distribute to the ful
board before the neeting on Wednesday.

Thank you for comning

(Time noted: 6:54 p.m)
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CERTI FI CATE

|, DEANNA HUDSON, a shorthand reporter and
Notary Public within and for the State of New York,
do hereby certify:

That the wthin statement is a true and
accurate record of the stenographic notes taken by
nme.

| further certify that | amnot related to
any of the parties to this action by bl ood or
marriage, and that | amin no way interested in the

outcone of this matter

S
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 1             (Time noted: 6:07 p.m.)

 2             MR. CAREY:  Okay, we are going to get

 3   started here.  As you can see, we did have the room

 4   reserved with the accommodations, but for some

 5   reason they are not accessible tonight so hopefully

 6   everyone can hear me.  You know, we don't have the

 7   microphones, our presentation that we would normally

 8   have on the screens is not going to work so we will

 9   make it available on the website or if you want to

10   leave one of us your e-mail address, we will get it

11   to you by tomorrow.  We just ask you to bear with

12   us.  We will have public comments after the

13   presentation, but we will start -- I will ask

14   everyone to rise and start with The Pledge of

15   Allegiance.

16             (Whereupon, The Pledge of Allegiance was

17        recited at this time.)

18             MR. CAREY:  Good evening and thank you for

19   attending this evening's public hearing hosted by

20   the Long Island Commission for Aquifer Protection or

21   LICAP.  My name is Stan Carey and I am the chairman

22   of LICAP.

23             I am joined today by Vice Chairman; Jeff

24   Szabo, Member; Michael white of Suffolk County,

25   Walter Dawydiak from Suffolk County, and Steve
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 1   Terrchiano from the USGS, and our counsel is John

 2   Milazzo.  The purpose of these hearings is to elicit

 3   public comment on LICAP's Draft Groundwater Resource

 4   Management Plan.  The draft is available online at

 5   LIAquiferCommission.com.  And in just a minute I

 6   will introduce Steve Calabufo who will give a brief

 7   presentation of what the Groundwater Resources

 8   Management Plan consists of as well as an outline of

 9   some of the key recommendations.  A list of the

10   plan's top 15 recommendations is available outside

11   if you haven't picked one up already.  Hopefully

12   they were available tonight.

13             Before we begin, I would like to remind

14   everybody that today's proceedings are designed to

15   provide a forum or comment on the plan and that this

16   is not a question and answer session.  Any questions

17   you may have can be submitted electronically by

18   e-mailing to LICAP@SCWA.com or by e-mail, PO Box 38,

19   care of Suffolk County Water Authority, Oakdale, New

20   York 11769.  Either I or one of the LICAP members

21   will get back to you with an answer as soon as

22   possible.

23             All comments today will be brought to the

24   LICAP voting board for consideration during our

25   upcoming general meeting on December 13th.  The
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 1   final report we expect to be published before the

 2   end of this year.

 3             As an or organization, our mission is to

 4   make sure the sole source of drinking water here on

 5   Long Island is protected for future generations, and

 6   so we love to see Long Island residents such as

 7   yourselves engaged in the discussions and seeking to

 8   become more educated about the issues that impact

 9   our groundwater.

10             so thank you once again for attending

11   today's public hearing and with that said I will

12   turn it over to Steve Colabufo.

13             MR. COLABUFO:  Thank you very much, Stan.

14   So the presentation doesn't have any cool graphics

15   or anything so you have to listen to me but you

16   won't be missing any pictures or anything, it's all

17   words.

18             As Stan mentioned, My name is Steve

19   Colabufo, I am the Water Resources Manager for the

20   Suffolk County Water Authority and I am here to talk

21   about the LICAP Groundwater Recourses Management

22   Plan.  This is like the second deliverable of LICAP.

23   Last year we were here in a similar fashion to talk

24   about the State of Aquifer Report.  The Resources

25   Management Plan is much more comprehensive and more
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 1   forward thinking and this is the subject of our

 2   discussion tonight.  It was an interesting

 3   couple-year project.

 4             For those who may not know, LICAP is the

 5   Long Island Commission for Aquifer Protection and

 6   it's basically a partnership of water resource

 7   professionals from Nassau and Suffolk Counties.  And

 8   it includes water suppliers, regulators, government

 9   officials, academics, citizen and activist groups.

10   It was formed for the purpose of addressing water

11   quality and water quantity issues on an island-wide

12   basis, rather than focusing on small areas as has

13   been done in the previous number of years, it really

14   was focused on an island-wide focus on groundwater

15   quality and quantity problems.

16             It was created through legislation,

17   passed, both in Nassau and Suffolk Legislatures back

18   in 2013.

19             Members of LICAP include, among others,

20   every water provider in Nassau County and Suffolk.

21   Representatives of the Nassau County and Suffolk

22   County executive branches, representatives of the

23   legislatures from both counties as well as employees

24   of the Nassau and Suffolk health departments, New

25   York State DEC, as well as the USGS.  There is a
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 1   very broad tent of groundwater professionals

 2   throughout Nassau and Suffolk counties.

 3             There's nine voting members, some of which

 4   are present behind me and numerous nonvoting members

 5   who are from other units of county and county

 6   governments as well as other agencies and entities

 7   involved in groundwater on Long Island in some

 8   fashion.

 9             Now, one of the biggest structures within

10   LICAP is the formation of the two LICAP

11   subcommittees.  One subcommittee is known as the

12   Water Recourses and Infrastructure Subcommittee or

13   WRIS.  That was chaired by myself.  The other

14   subcommittee is the Water Resources and Opportunity

15   subcommittee chaired by Bill Merklin of D&B

16   Engineers.  The WRIS was designed to develop a plan

17   to identify long term risk in the water supply

18   industry and the WROS, Water Recourse Opportunity

19   Subcommittee, looked more at potential short term

20   risk facing water suppliers and the treatment

21   distribution of water from our aquifers.

22             The subcommittee began meeting in 2014.

23   The meetings were attended by a very wide

24   cross-section of Long Island's Groundwater

25   Community, similar to the members I described
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 1   earlier.  The attendees at those meetings, following

 2   the LICAP adopted law, ultimately determined the

 3   subject matter for the plan.  Once those topics for

 4   inclusion in the plan were determined by the members

 5   of those meetings.  Set up committee chairs then

 6   divided the topics based on their charge.  The water

 7   resources and infrastructure subcommittee focused

 8   more on long term resource oriented topics, the WROS

 9   focused more on shorter term facilities oriented

10   topics and the subcommittee chairs organized and

11   over saw report writing teams to create author and

12   edit the reports that ultimately comprises the plan.

13   We ended up with 15 individual reports created over

14   that three year period and those are sort of the raw

15   material from which the plan was made.

16             So this plan is a culmination of efforts

17   started back when LICAP was first formed.  The big

18   difference between the groundwater management here

19   and others that have come before it, it was produced

20   as a result of cooperative efforts among existing

21   groundwater professionals already working in the

22   field in both Nassau and Suffolk County.  Rather

23   than having a consultant do a report on his own

24   timeline, it was decided that it would be a better

25   idea to have actual working professionals within the
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 1   groundwater industry on Long Island actually come up

 2   with the plan, and that's what we did.

 3             So the plan provides a clear picture of

 4   specific threats facing the aquifer system and also

 5   addresses the adequacies of existing groundwater

 6   management regulations and creates an action plan

 7   for long-term sustainability and more importantly,

 8   really, an implementation program and prioritization

 9   schedule for all of the recommendations that stem

10   from the plan.  Also, we take a look at recommended

11   regulatory amendments and legislative actions as

12   well.

13             All right.  Again, about 15 or 16 authors

14   for all those reports without whose hard work this

15   could not have been done.  Shout out to all the

16   fellow authors that worked on the plan, we

17   appreciate the efforts.

18             So the 15 individual reports focused on a

19   couple of different sort of subject areas.  We

20   started off with a report on the regulatory

21   framework for Long Island Groundwater management.

22   Paul Ponturo worked on that.  It was a good starting

23   off point.  All the regulations that govern

24   groundwater use on Long Island were documented in

25   that report.  We focused on natural issues affecting
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 1   water quality and quantity and that includes climate

 2   change, the Pine Barrens and other land preservation

 3   needs.  We focused on what we call cultural issues

 4   that affected Long Island groundwater.  That

 5   included Wastewater Management in both counties.

 6   Nassau and Suffolk have very different policies,

 7   more septics in Suffolk County verse regional sewers

 8   in Nassau.  That was the subject of a lengthy

 9   report.  We also have a report on geothermal heating

10   and cooling.  It's a very up and coming technology.

11   Since it does use groundwater, we certainly thought

12   it was deserving of its own report.

13             We also talked about water supply

14   alternatives.  These are typically glanced at and

15   dismissed in previous reports but we do take a

16   little bit more of a look at desalination and

17   aquifer storage and recovery and potable water reuse

18   with a specific case right down the road in

19   Riverhead at the Indian Island Golf Course this past

20   summer.

21             Then we have water quality and water

22   quantity issues also addressed in the report.

23   Regional contamination events that affected Long

24   Island groundwater in addition to more regular

25   normal things like contamination of wells by road
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 1   salting, saltwater intrusion, and some other water

 2   quality issues as reported on by the Suffolk County

 3   Department of Health specifically emerging

 4   contaminants and things like that.  Then some water

 5   quantity issues that were reported on, groundwater

 6   quantity -- competed uses users of ground water,

 7   certainly agriculture, golf courses, industry.  All

 8   of whom use the fair share of groundwater.

 9   Analyzing and evaluating those uses was the subject

10   of one report as well as the Lloyd aquifer.

11             The Lloyd Aquifer is used pretty

12   extensively in Nassau for water supply, very

13   minimally in Suffolk but the use in the future was a

14   worthwhile subject.

15             We have a report of water efficiency and

16   conservation.  Paul Granger of Port Washington did

17   that report about discussion of conservation and

18   water efficiency.  We also have a report on

19   cross-county transmission, typically to supply

20   Nassau from Suffolk or from the City.  That was

21   analyzed also and one of the hotter topics in the

22   recent years, the reactivation of the public supply

23   wells in Queens by the New York City DEP.  That

24   report was by Brian Schneider.  He worked on it.  It

25   was a very eclectic mix of subject matter that was
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 1   the raw material from which the plan was made.

 2             In addition to those 15 reports I

 3   described, we also thought it was necessary and

 4   important to highlight a couple of initiatives that

 5   were at least underway or even, in some cases,

 6   completed while LICAP has been in session.  The most

 7   significant of those in our opinion is WaterTraq, a

 8   user friendly water quality and mapping database.

 9   It's available for use on LICAP's website and

10   provides a very user friendly way of analyzing water

11   quality on a regional basis.  That was up and

12   running this time last year, so before LICAP even

13   finishes up it's duty, WaterTraq was up and running.

14             The USGS Long Island Sustainability Study,

15   that was started about six months ago and it's

16   basically a reworking or re-examination, again, of

17   the Long Island hydrogeologic framework.  There is

18   information that should be very useful, should be

19   coming out of that as well.

20             So the plan was organized into ten

21   specific sections.  Again, those reports I mentioned

22   before were sort of fitted into this ten-section

23   format for the plan.  We have the executive summary

24   introduction and that's available to look at.  The

25   15 major recommendations from the report.  We have
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 1   other sections on groundwater conditions, existing

 2   regulatory -- and other existing conditions both

 3   natural and legal concerning the groundwater

 4   situation of Long Island.

 5             Then we have a couple of sections devoted

 6   to future management implementation opportunities,

 7   and most importantly, Section 8 of the report is a

 8   recommendation and implementation schedule.

 9             We also have a section acknowledging the

10   reports, as I did a couple of slides ago, as well as

11   their references.  If anybody is interested in a

12   specific subject addressed by the plan, you can go

13   on and look in further detail.  The authors'

14   specific references are detailed.  So the 15 reports

15   that I spoke about earlier yielded a total of 143

16   recommendations, so a lot of recommendations coming

17   into play.  All those recommendations are kind of

18   assembled and provided to the LICAP voting board

19   members for them the rank either as A, immediate

20   most important, B short term, C long term or E for

21   elimination completely.  Some of those

22   recommendations are very specific to one particular

23   report or another and some may not have really been

24   relevant to the overall ground water scheme of

25   things.  Some were targeted for elimination.
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 1             Also, similar recommendations that were

 2   generated by different reports were combined in the

 3   recommendation section.  Less than the 143 number

 4   ultimately.  It's about 110 or so that eventually

 5   made it into the report and appear in Section 8 of

 6   the recommendation section.  The top 15 are

 7   available to look at there, I am not going to go

 8   through them blow by blow.  They are not in a

 9   particular order as to how they appear in the

10   executive summary.

11             So public comments -- oh yeah, the other

12   thing to mention, the full reports will be available

13   as an appendix as well.  If you are interested in

14   some of the subject matter that is described by the

15   plan, the actual full report will be available in

16   the appendix in addition to the groundwater plan,

17   the final plan, will be available at the LICAP

18   website.  The final draft will be available for

19   comment until the end of the week and final plan we

20   hope to be adopted at the full LICAP quarterly

21   meeting on December 13th.

22             I've got a slide here showing how to

23   submit them, by mail, by e-mail, on the web, or by

24   phone.  I can leave this facing the other way if you

25   need to copy anything down.
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 1             In conclusion, just going forward, LICAP

 2   intends to complete its yearly State of the Aquifer

 3   Report within the next couple of months.  It's an

 4   update for the State of Aquifer Report and we hope

 5   to continue budgeting based on the funding received

 6   by New York State depending on how much and when

 7   that funding is received, we can use it to expand

 8   the data for use in WaterTraq or use in USGS

 9   sustainability studies.

10             With that, we can open it up to public

11   comment and what I'll do is get that slide with all

12   the addresses and I'll leave it turned around so you

13   can see it.  In the meantime, we can open it up to

14   public comment for anybody who wishes to comment.

15             MR. CAREY:  Thank you, Steve.

16             MR. COLABUFO:  You're welcome.

17             MR. CAREY:  Seth, did we do cards or we

18   didn't --

19             SETH:  No.

20             MR. CAREY:  SO we open up the public

21   comment to whoever is here.  Just on by one come up

22   to the mic and state your name and affiliation and

23   you can address the board with your comments.

24   Anyone want to provide comments on the plan?

25
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 1             MS. TRODDER:  My name is Gwen Trodder

 2   (phonetic) and I am an aide to Suffolk County

 3   Legislator Al Krupski.  Al couldn't be here tonight

 4   His father passed away yesterday, so I am going to

 5   ask you to extend the comment period.  In addition,

 6   we've gotten a couple of calls -- I got a call when

 7   we were back there trying to print out the slides

 8   and I got one back at the office.  I guess there was

 9   some confusion about the venue that was noticed so

10   people -- I am requesting that you either extend the

11   comment period or hold another hearing in Riverhead

12   because I think people were confused about that.

13   That's really if you would defer to the legislature

14   and allow him to submit comments in the near future

15   and other folks who maybe wanted to come.  If you

16   are not willing to have another hearing, extend the

17   comments period for people who wanted to be here

18   tonight but for whatever reason wouldn't be.

19             MR. CAREY:  We were published for this

20   location in Newsday last week, it was on LICAP

21   website, it was on Suffolk County Water Authority

22   Website, it was on the Water Conference website, so

23   it was well advertised.

24             MS. TRODDER:  All right.

25             MR. CAREY:  I don't know what the
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 1   confusion was with this building.  Obviously some of

 2   the people got it.  We are accepting written

 3   comments, the public portion will be closed after

 4   tonight's hearing but we will accept written

 5   comments until close of business on Friday and we

 6   have the addresses up there on the screen for anyone

 7   who wants to submit them by the end of the week.

 8             MS. TRODDER:  At the meeting next week,

 9   will you accept comments at that time?

10             MR. CAREY:  Not on the plan.  Public

11   comment tonight but written comment will be accepted

12   until close of business on Friday.

13             MS. TRODDER:  And you are not going to

14   entertain an extension?

15             MR. CAREY:  Extension?

16             MS. TRODDER:  Just for comments.

17             MR. CAREY:  That would be subject to a

18   full meeting next week.

19             MR. MILAZZO:  In light of the

20   legislature's father passing, if he can get his

21   comments to us, just given the personal family

22   issues, if he can get those comments to us by

23   Tuesday.

24             MR. CAREY:  Yeah, before the full meeting.

25             MS. TRODDER:  Thank you.
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 1             MR. MILAZZO:  Everyone else, please get

 2   them to us by Friday only because the board needs to

 3   consider the comments and if a bunch of comments

 4   come in the day before the meeting they won't be

 5   able to get their proper consideration and that's

 6   not the goal of the board.  In light of legislature

 7   Krupski's personal circumstance, we will extend it

 8   for him until Tuesday but everyone else by Friday,

 9   and you can call us our by e-mail or however you

10   want to get the comments to us, that will be fine.

11             MR. CAREY:  Anyone else want to address

12   the board on the draft plan?

13             MR. BAYER:  My name is Joe Baier and I

14   know almost all of you I guess.  At one time or

15   another we run into each other, the comments I am

16   making tonight are as a private citizen.  I do want

17   to commend the board and all of the volunteers for

18   the work they did on this report.  It was quite an

19   undertaking and the final product or the product

20   that I've looked at is terrific and very

21   educational, very thorough, and the topics, the

22   things on chlorides, WaterTraq, geothermal which I

23   didn't know too much about, now I do.  It was

24   really, really great.  The clean up projects on

25   groundwater as well as the reviews of wastewater
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 1   were really good.  I also had the chance of calling

 2   Steve the other day and I gave him some editorial

 3   comments rather than bore you with them tonight.  I

 4   do have a few things that I would like to present to

 5   you for thought.

 6             The first is, the report had no table of

 7   contents.  So as a result, I had to read the whole

 8   report.

 9             MR. MILAZZO:  It worked.

10             (Laughter.)

11             MR. BAYER:  I was going to read it any

12   way, but sometime you like to look like let's go to

13   this section first and back and forth.

14             The first thing I would mention to you is

15   that on page 135 of the report, it talks about

16   wastewater treatment in Suffolk County and there's

17   one -- I would like you to think to add one

18   particular line.  In the 1970's, that's my era,

19   Suffolk County instituted 10-milligram per liter as

20   a wastewater discharge for sewage treatment plants.

21   The State discharge is 20 and they have an asterisk

22   next to it and it says Suffolk County has 10.  I

23   think that is the first time 10 was really looked at

24   and as a result of what you say in your report where

25   you've got 120 some-odd plants all treating with
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 1   sewage down to less than 10.  That was really the

 2   start of it.

 3             I have two comments to make on water

 4   conservation, the first is -- and I didn't see it

 5   mentioned -- Nassau County passed the resolution in

 6   2016 which required all new sprinkler systems that

 7   would be installed started January 1 of next year.

 8   Had to be either soil moisture or rain sensors or

 9   computerized control attached to them.  In addition

10   to that, the landscapers who usually turn these

11   systems on and off had to file reports after they

12   turn them on with the homeowner.  I have a copy of

13   this I will leave with you.  If I can leave it to

14   the secretary or -- that's a copy of the signed

15   resolution, if you want to look at it.

16             The second thing was, I didn't notice the

17   conservation discussions that New York State DEC

18   required all public water suppliers on Long Island

19   to file a water conservation report this year.  That

20   report had to detail how the water supplier was

21   going to reduce their pumpage, which was the summer

22   pumpage by 15 percent over the next three years.

23   Just bringing that up, there is a start and there

24   was lots of, you know, we should be doing this and

25   you know, there has been a start already.
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 1             Just going back to sewage treatment for a

 2   minute, you probably know there's three levels of

 3   treatment, primary secondary and tertiary.

 4             Historically in health department, septic

 5   tanks came into being in 1972.  They were required

 6   on all new houses and that was to follow, what was

 7   considered that time, even earlier than that to be

 8   primary treatment, primary treatment is settling,

 9   that's it.  Basically, that's what septic tank did.

10   The reason I bring that up is because, generally, an

11   average number for nitrogen, total nitrogen and

12   sewage is about 60-milligrams per liter, coming out

13   of a leaching pool, we talked about a number of 40.

14   I believe that's where the health department got

15   their start of saying from there we want advanced

16   waste treatment we want to get it down below 20 or

17   19.  That varies on tertiary treatment which is the

18   end all and is a very good start, I think, to one of

19   the goals of reducing nitrogen in the ground water.

20             One other recommendation for you to think

21   about ,and that would be to consider asking Nassau

22   County to adopt a program ofor innovative and

23   alternative on-site waste treatment systems so they

24   can mirror what Suffolk County is doing.  There's

25   not much need for it there but especially on some of
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 1   the larger north shore estates, it could be

 2   practical.

 3             My last thought is that I hope that this

 4   LICAP can continue and that as a group, you can

 5   continue to meet and work together, since you are

 6   all volunteers, towards the various agencies and

 7   work to getting them to implement your various

 8   recommendations you have made.  You have a good

 9   nucleus of volunteers already.

10             MR. CAREY:  Thank you, Mr. Bayer.

11             Anyone else have any comments?

12             MR. REYNOLDS:  This is my first LICAP

13   meeting.  I have to check it off my bucket list.  I

14   am Roy Reynolds, i am president of the East Moriches

15   Property Owner's Association.  We appreciate the

16   work you have done.  I prepared some written

17   comments which I will be submitting, but first I

18   would like to just summarize what I will be

19   submitting.

20             With a 246 page report as Joe said, a

21   table of contents would be helpful.  I had to read

22   it.  By my account, the report contains 108

23   recommendations.  What surprises me is there's no

24   specific recommendation to for acquisition of land

25   to protect our water budget areas.  This should be a
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 1   priority and reports should recommend that we

 2   acquire as much undeveloped land as possible for

 3   water budget areas.  This is especially urgent since

 4   some of the reports recommendations set the stage of

 5   Suffolk County to ship the water into Nassau County.

 6             Next, I am surprised that there are no

 7   recommendations to stop the discharge of our

 8   drinking water, supply to the ocean and sewage

 9   treatment plants.  Case and point, southwest sewer

10   district.  Does anyone think it's a good idea to

11   dump 30 million gallons of drinking water into the

12   ocean every day?  With additional development in the

13   works like Ronkonkoma Hub and Heartland, this will

14   increase to 40 million gallons a day.  The effects

15   of this is stated on page 13 of your report and it's

16   not good.  The LICAP report should recommend

17   stopping these discharges into the ocean and

18   stopping the increase.  Page 58 of the report

19   states, I quote, "The increase of nutrient loads

20   from groundwater discharge, especially nitrogen, the

21   surface waters have caused (inaudible).  This

22   statement is misleading and should be removed from

23   the report.

24             Is this nitrogen from the systems really

25   causing harmful algae blooms?  The answer is no.
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 1   Case in point.  The entire south shore of Long

 2   Island, from Queens border to Oakdale has been

 3   sewered since 1981, meaning no discharge of

 4   nitrogen, conventional systems entering the bays for

 5   over 36 years, someone has to ask.  If conventional

 6   systems are such a problem, why hasn't their

 7   elimination and sewering solved the problem?  In

 8   fact, the brown tide first showed up four years

 9   after the completion of the southwest sewer

10   district.  This is a cause and effect.  Instead of

11   eliminating conventional sewage disposal systems, a

12   clear recommendation should be made to support

13   fixing them.  Recommendation C39 (inaudible) in the

14   back of the report.  It's not forceful enough.

15             In addition, some of the recommendations

16   of the report are poorly worded and do not make

17   sense.  For example, one recommendation reads, I

18   quote, "Identification and prioritization of parcels

19   and determine the sewers treatment plant capacity to

20   permit the connection of identified parcels."  If I

21   wrote this, my professor would have thrown me out of

22   class.  I recommend that someone go through the

23   recommendations and correct the grammar.

24             In summary, I am submitting the written

25   comments on the report including some grammatical
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 1   suggestions and typos and questions.  In addition, I

 2   recommend that the 108 recommendations be grouped

 3   into categories and labeled as such.  Also, you

 4   might consider renumbering them to eliminate

 5   duplicate numbers.  I hope you fine the comments

 6   useful and who do I give the comments to?

 7             SETH:  I will take them.

 8             MR. CAREY:  Thank you, Mr. Reynolds.

 9             Anyone else want to address the board?  I

10   see a few familiar faces out there, someone has to

11   come up.

12             MR. McDONALD:  Kevin McDonald, spelled

13   like the hamburger place.

14             Okay, so our general comments are offered

15   with the best of intentions even though they may not

16   sound that way and here they are.

17             So the difficulty that I had going through

18   the report and some of my colleagues had going

19   through the report was while there were a lot of

20   recommendations and a lot of topics discussed, it

21   would have been more helpful to have had a strategic

22   assessment and a comparative assessment of the ones

23   that matter the most to resource protection and

24   resource management.  For instance, I was

25   particularly intrigued -- and Jeff knows this
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 1   because I have been haranguing him for years on the

 2   question of conservation pricing for water to manage

 3   demand rather than just selling as much water as

 4   demand could possibly reach.  While the

 5   recommendation is in the report, it's not actionable

 6   in a sense that it doesn't say whose job it is, by

 7   what date should it be initiated.  Is it a

 8   legislative recommendation?  Is it a recommendation

 9   for water districts to develop their own

10   conversation price conservation plan and what are

11   they managing for?  Are they managing just to have a

12   conservation pricing plan or are they actually

13   managing to bend the demand curve to meet a

14   particular target?  You have to know what you are

15   managing for before you set a conservation price

16   plan up to meet that demand that you were

17   theoretically trying to manage for.  This example

18   relates to a series of other recommendations.  Who

19   wouldn't love the idea of a conservation pricing

20   plan or a conservation water resources management

21   plan?  There's not enough discussion as to what end

22   point are you managing for, so that's sort of a

23   macro recommendation.  Again, I don't mean it to

24   sound unkind as much as it was an opportunity that

25   probably could've been better seized if you had more
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 1   time, more money, or more resources.

 2             So that's one, the second major

 3   observation is that it's just sort of operationally.

 4   If you are -- you need to ask yourself, is it better

 5   to get it right than get it done and if you want to

 6   just say we want to get it done, just say that but

 7   in the present form, it's not as right as it could

 8   be and there's not a whole lot of attention paid to

 9   the broader issue of if you want to protect the

10   Aquifer on Long Island, for all its purposes, we

11   drink some of it and that which we don't drink ends

12   up in our bays and harbors.  And that which we use

13   in the course of having it delivered to all of our

14   businesses and residences on Long Island comes back

15   in the a form that might be suitable to drink in

16   some cases, questionably in some cases, but it's

17   surely inadequate to protect the water quality of

18   our bays and harbors as it is manifesting itself in

19   a number of series problematic ways across Nassau

20   and Suffolk County.  If you didn't want to address

21   that, you should have just said we are leaving this

22   to others to address in the form of Long Island

23   Nitrogen Action Plan or other entities.  Somebody

24   needs to take ownership of that differently and I

25   wouldn't want this report to be silent on that and
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 1   somehow, somebody believes that this takes care of

 2   everything because that would be misleading.

 3             Finally, it's to the question of are you

 4   interested in getting it done or getting it right?

 5   If you are actually going to close the comment

 6   period on Friday and adopt the plan at the end of

 7   the year, thank you for letting us come out tonight

 8   and letting you know that different people have

 9   different concerns of substance that probably wont

10   be addressed in any material and meaningful way.

11   Most people don't find that all that responsive.

12   And you know, I used to go to a hearing where the

13   person -- not you guys -- would, no matter what you

14   said, the remark was thank you for your comments,

15   they will be entered into the record as oppose to

16   those are good comments or thank you for your

17   comments, let's see how they can be addressed.  I

18   think -- I am sure, different people who have

19   presented comment on observations, you know, would

20   like the serious consideration of their inclusion

21   into the document in some meaningful way.  Certainly

22   I do and I know others do as well.  Again, I don't

23   wish them to sound unkind.  I know that different

24   people worked very hard under strained

25   circumstances, I know that people did their best,
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 1   but this is going to be a document that could be

 2   used by other people for other purposes, it should

 3   be as good as it can be, not just done quickly.

 4   Thank you again for your time, your effort on this

 5   and I appreciate it.  Thanks.

 6             MR. CAREY:  Thank you for your comments,

 7   Mr. McDonald.  They will be brought back to the

 8   board for consideration.

 9             MR. McDONALD:  Okay.

10             MR. CAREY:  Anyone else have any comments

11   for the LICAP membership?  Anyone else?  I know a

12   couple people walked in just a few minutes ago but

13   we are reaching the end of the comment period.  Does

14   anyone want to have any comments made part of the

15   record?  Anyone else?  Come on up please, thank you.

16             MR. O'NEIL:  Hello.  My name is Shawn

17   O'Neil.  I am the executive direct of Peconic Bay

18   Keeper.  I don't have much original thought here but

19   I would like to show some support for some of the

20   previous comments made.  I think it's very important

21   to make sure any plans accounting for ocean outfall,

22   the definite direction we are going in with all

23   development, all large developments, Ronkonkoma Hub,

24   Heartland and others seemingly moving into this

25   direction of ocean outfall that not only is it a
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 1   problem now, it's going to be an increasing problem

 2   unless we end development on Long Island.  It

 3   certainly doesn't seem like that's going to happen.

 4   Having a real -- I think what's happening is with

 5   other efforts including (inaudible) and whatnot,

 6   Ocean outfall is almost being looked at as kind of a

 7   nitrogen neutral solution that if it doesn't enter

 8   bays or groundwater, it's not actually increasing

 9   nitrogen pollution on Long Island and it's not

10   really the case, it's just simply shifting that

11   nitrogen pollution a little bit further out.

12             So anything that can be considered for

13   considering ocean outfall and considering the

14   effects it has on depletion of groundwater, pressure

15   stricken water and also increasing nitrogen output

16   to out near-shore coastal communities, I think it's

17   important.  Just pretty much everything Kevin said,

18   I agree with.  I think it's important that the

19   commentary today are considered and I thank you for

20   considering that in your board meeting coming up.

21             The last part, the table of contents, as

22   everyone else has sort of said, would be very, very

23   helpful.  You know, I am sure with the public,

24   especially people that are not in this business,

25   they have limited time and ability to go to parts
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 1   that they know about and care about quickly would

 2   serve the needs of public quite well.

 3             I'd like to commend you for your efforts.

 4   This is a very important project.  Thank you and

 5   keep up the good work.

 6             MR. CAREY:  Thank you Mr. O'Neil.

 7             MR. PENNY:  Hello.  My name is Larry

 8   Penny.  I live in Noyack which is next to Sag Harbor

 9   and I've been in the groundwater business for 40

10   years here, not selling it but trying to protect it

11   and I know a few of you gentleman over there.

12             Yeah, I am wondering, having written the

13   groundwater plan for East Hampton Town with -- I am

14   trying to remember his name -- you would know who it

15   is, hydrologist, your hydrologist -- it will come to

16   me.  He actually wrote two groundwater plans for

17   East Hampton Town while I was working there and I am

18   wondering about the actual amount of water that will

19   be available as we continue to grow out.

20             Now, I am one of those that believes we've

21   already grown out, like a gentleman from Stony Brook

22   and we don't really know and a lot of the wells

23   that -- for example, in East Hampton, the

24   groundwater test wells, a lot of those wells have

25   just been you know, you know, nobody checks them
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 1   anymore.  USGS used to check all the wells in

 2   Suffolk County Health and a lot of things are going

 3   on.  I understand there's not enough people to do

 4   all the checking and probably not enough laboratory

 5   space.  I happen to get my water checked by Suffolk

 6   County every other year and this year I applied in

 7   November of 2016 and they didn't come until April

 8   and they only came because I got after them through

 9   the county legislature's office.  I know they were

10   busy checking all these wells for various kinds of

11   pollutants and so forth.  I don't blame them, they

12   are backed up.  They need more people.  I think that

13   we should start talking about limits, you know, this

14   nitrate, I know a lot about it because I used to

15   teach marine ecology and all those things at

16   different universities and colleges.  I think that

17   no matter how hard we work to get rid of the leaking

18   septics -- I think I have a leaking septic and I

19   live close to Noyack Bay.  It's going to take a long

20   time to stop that nitrogen flow because it's been

21   there for 60 or 70 years and it's been moving about

22   a foot a day towards the nearest water body, towards

23   the nearest sink.  It's not going to be a simple

24   thing and I am wondering if we should have some sort

25   of moratorium on building.  I read in Newsday that
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 1   this meeting was going to be at 423 Griffing, that

 2   is why I was there, and I was there with a gentleman

 3   sitting back there too and we both thought it was

 4   going to be at Cornell Extension.  I am wondering if

 5   anybody is giving any thought to kind of maybe

 6   moratorium on building.  We got Islip, we got 3600

 7   units waiting at a old sanitarium and we have

 8   another 200, another 500 here, another 700 there.

 9   Is it going to be enough water or are we going to --

10   what if New York City wants to tap into our Long

11   Island water and they have some wells that haven't

12   been used lately.  Is that all being sorted out?

13   Those are my questions and I am probably going to

14   move to California anyway before I die, but I'd like

15   to see some -- really looking ahead, I think the

16   nitrogen idea is looking ahead.  I think that's very

17   good.  We used to complain about it.  In fact,

18   Suffolk County did a study back in the 1990's after

19   the brown tide and they did no more nitrogen in the

20   water, no more nitrates entering the marine water.

21   That was the main finding and that group lead to the

22   Peconic Estuary which you all know about.  You know,

23   we come a long way but we got a long way to go.

24   Thank you.

25             MR. CAREY:  Thank you Mr. Penny.  Anyone

0034

 1   else have comments?  Anyone else?  Just a couple

 2   points I want to make in closing.

 3             We started this process three plus years

 4   ago.  It was a very open and transparent process and

 5   it was open to the public, anyone who wanted to

 6   become involved with any one of the subcommittees,

 7   they were welcome to do that.  To be honest, it was

 8   a struggle to get to this point where we are now.  I

 9   am not trying to make an excuse that it's not a

10   perfect plan or we shouldn't perhaps extend the

11   deadline, but, you know, one of the issues that

12   Mr. McDonald brought up was money.  We didn't have

13   any money, everyone was a volunteer.  We all have

14   full-time jobs so it was difficult to get people to

15   participate in this, you mentioned LINAP, LINAP was

16   given 5 million-dollars, LICAP got zero.  Again, we

17   have no authority to mandate any of our

18   recommendations.  We have no authority over the DEC

19   or the county health departments.  This is strictly

20   a recommendation report that we are given so I don't

21   know what more we can do.  We appreciate your

22   comments and trust me, they will be brought back to

23   the full LICAP board next week for consideration.

24   They will get them ahead of time.  It's not like we

25   had unlimited resources and funds.  It was all
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 1   volunteers for people that had full-time jobs.

 2   Again, we appreciate your comments and the process

 3   was open to the public for a very, very long time

 4   and all of our meetings were well advertised.  With

 5   that, one more chance, anyone else want to address

 6   the LICAP board?

 7             (No responses.)

 8             MR. CAREY:  So we are going to close the

 9   public comment period tonight and it will remain

10   open to close of business on Friday with the

11   exception of Legislature Krupski understanding his

12   personal situation.  We will receive his comments up

13   until Tuesday which we will distribute to the full

14   board before the meeting on Wednesday.

15             Thank you for coming.

16             (Time noted: 6:54 p.m.)
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 1                 C E R T I F I C A T E

 2           I, DEANNA HUDSON, a shorthand reporter and

 3   Notary Public within and for the State of New York,

 4   do hereby certify:

 5           That the within statement is a true and

 6   accurate record of the stenographic notes taken by

 7   me.

 8           I further certify that I am not related to

 9   any of the parties to this action by blood or

10   marriage, and that I am in no way interested in the

11   outcome of this matter.
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           1             (Time noted: 6:07 p.m.)



           2             MR. CAREY:  Okay, we are going to get



           3   started here.  As you can see, we did have the room



           4   reserved with the accommodations, but for some



           5   reason they are not accessible tonight so hopefully



           6   everyone can hear me.  You know, we don't have the



           7   microphones, our presentation that we would normally



           8   have on the screens is not going to work so we will



           9   make it available on the website or if you want to



          10   leave one of us your e-mail address, we will get it



          11   to you by tomorrow.  We just ask you to bear with



          12   us.  We will have public comments after the



          13   presentation, but we will start -- I will ask



          14   everyone to rise and start with The Pledge of



          15   Allegiance.



          16             (Whereupon, The Pledge of Allegiance was



          17        recited at this time.)



          18             MR. CAREY:  Good evening and thank you for



          19   attending this evening's public hearing hosted by



          20   the Long Island Commission for Aquifer Protection or



          21   LICAP.  My name is Stan Carey and I am the chairman



          22   of LICAP.



          23             I am joined today by Vice Chairman; Jeff



          24   Szabo, Member; Michael white of Suffolk County,



          25   Walter Dawydiak from Suffolk County, and Steve
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           1   Terrchiano from the USGS, and our counsel is John



           2   Milazzo.  The purpose of these hearings is to elicit



           3   public comment on LICAP's Draft Groundwater Resource



           4   Management Plan.  The draft is available online at



           5   LIAquiferCommission.com.  And in just a minute I



           6   will introduce Steve Calabufo who will give a brief



           7   presentation of what the Groundwater Resources



           8   Management Plan consists of as well as an outline of



           9   some of the key recommendations.  A list of the



          10   plan's top 15 recommendations is available outside



          11   if you haven't picked one up already.  Hopefully



          12   they were available tonight.



          13             Before we begin, I would like to remind



          14   everybody that today's proceedings are designed to



          15   provide a forum or comment on the plan and that this



          16   is not a question and answer session.  Any questions



          17   you may have can be submitted electronically by



          18   e-mailing to LICAP@SCWA.com or by e-mail, PO Box 38,



          19   care of Suffolk County Water Authority, Oakdale, New



          20   York 11769.  Either I or one of the LICAP members



          21   will get back to you with an answer as soon as



          22   possible.



          23             All comments today will be brought to the



          24   LICAP voting board for consideration during our



          25   upcoming general meeting on December 13th.  The
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           1   final report we expect to be published before the



           2   end of this year.



           3             As an or organization, our mission is to



           4   make sure the sole source of drinking water here on



           5   Long Island is protected for future generations, and



           6   so we love to see Long Island residents such as



           7   yourselves engaged in the discussions and seeking to



           8   become more educated about the issues that impact



           9   our groundwater.



          10             so thank you once again for attending



          11   today's public hearing and with that said I will



          12   turn it over to Steve Colabufo.



          13             MR. COLABUFO:  Thank you very much, Stan.



          14   So the presentation doesn't have any cool graphics



          15   or anything so you have to listen to me but you



          16   won't be missing any pictures or anything, it's all



          17   words.



          18             As Stan mentioned, My name is Steve



          19   Colabufo, I am the Water Resources Manager for the



          20   Suffolk County Water Authority and I am here to talk



          21   about the LICAP Groundwater Recourses Management



          22   Plan.  This is like the second deliverable of LICAP.



          23   Last year we were here in a similar fashion to talk



          24   about the State of Aquifer Report.  The Resources



          25   Management Plan is much more comprehensive and more
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           1   forward thinking and this is the subject of our



           2   discussion tonight.  It was an interesting



           3   couple-year project.



           4             For those who may not know, LICAP is the



           5   Long Island Commission for Aquifer Protection and



           6   it's basically a partnership of water resource



           7   professionals from Nassau and Suffolk Counties.  And



           8   it includes water suppliers, regulators, government



           9   officials, academics, citizen and activist groups.



          10   It was formed for the purpose of addressing water



          11   quality and water quantity issues on an island-wide



          12   basis, rather than focusing on small areas as has



          13   been done in the previous number of years, it really



          14   was focused on an island-wide focus on groundwater



          15   quality and quantity problems.



          16             It was created through legislation,



          17   passed, both in Nassau and Suffolk Legislatures back



          18   in 2013.



          19             Members of LICAP include, among others,



          20   every water provider in Nassau County and Suffolk.



          21   Representatives of the Nassau County and Suffolk



          22   County executive branches, representatives of the



          23   legislatures from both counties as well as employees



          24   of the Nassau and Suffolk health departments, New



          25   York State DEC, as well as the USGS.  There is a
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           1   very broad tent of groundwater professionals



           2   throughout Nassau and Suffolk counties.



           3             There's nine voting members, some of which



           4   are present behind me and numerous nonvoting members



           5   who are from other units of county and county



           6   governments as well as other agencies and entities



           7   involved in groundwater on Long Island in some



           8   fashion.



           9             Now, one of the biggest structures within



          10   LICAP is the formation of the two LICAP



          11   subcommittees.  One subcommittee is known as the



          12   Water Recourses and Infrastructure Subcommittee or



          13   WRIS.  That was chaired by myself.  The other



          14   subcommittee is the Water Resources and Opportunity



          15   subcommittee chaired by Bill Merklin of D&B



          16   Engineers.  The WRIS was designed to develop a plan



          17   to identify long term risk in the water supply



          18   industry and the WROS, Water Recourse Opportunity



          19   Subcommittee, looked more at potential short term



          20   risk facing water suppliers and the treatment



          21   distribution of water from our aquifers.



          22             The subcommittee began meeting in 2014.



          23   The meetings were attended by a very wide



          24   cross-section of Long Island's Groundwater



          25   Community, similar to the members I described
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           1   earlier.  The attendees at those meetings, following



           2   the LICAP adopted law, ultimately determined the



           3   subject matter for the plan.  Once those topics for



           4   inclusion in the plan were determined by the members



           5   of those meetings.  Set up committee chairs then



           6   divided the topics based on their charge.  The water



           7   resources and infrastructure subcommittee focused



           8   more on long term resource oriented topics, the WROS



           9   focused more on shorter term facilities oriented



          10   topics and the subcommittee chairs organized and



          11   over saw report writing teams to create author and



          12   edit the reports that ultimately comprises the plan.



          13   We ended up with 15 individual reports created over



          14   that three year period and those are sort of the raw



          15   material from which the plan was made.



          16             So this plan is a culmination of efforts



          17   started back when LICAP was first formed.  The big



          18   difference between the groundwater management here



          19   and others that have come before it, it was produced



          20   as a result of cooperative efforts among existing



          21   groundwater professionals already working in the



          22   field in both Nassau and Suffolk County.  Rather



          23   than having a consultant do a report on his own



          24   timeline, it was decided that it would be a better



          25   idea to have actual working professionals within the
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           1   groundwater industry on Long Island actually come up



           2   with the plan, and that's what we did.



           3             So the plan provides a clear picture of



           4   specific threats facing the aquifer system and also



           5   addresses the adequacies of existing groundwater



           6   management regulations and creates an action plan



           7   for long-term sustainability and more importantly,



           8   really, an implementation program and prioritization



           9   schedule for all of the recommendations that stem



          10   from the plan.  Also, we take a look at recommended



          11   regulatory amendments and legislative actions as



          12   well.



          13             All right.  Again, about 15 or 16 authors



          14   for all those reports without whose hard work this



          15   could not have been done.  Shout out to all the



          16   fellow authors that worked on the plan, we



          17   appreciate the efforts.



          18             So the 15 individual reports focused on a



          19   couple of different sort of subject areas.  We



          20   started off with a report on the regulatory



          21   framework for Long Island Groundwater management.



          22   Paul Ponturo worked on that.  It was a good starting



          23   off point.  All the regulations that govern



          24   groundwater use on Long Island were documented in



          25   that report.  We focused on natural issues affecting
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           1   water quality and quantity and that includes climate



           2   change, the Pine Barrens and other land preservation



           3   needs.  We focused on what we call cultural issues



           4   that affected Long Island groundwater.  That



           5   included Wastewater Management in both counties.



           6   Nassau and Suffolk have very different policies,



           7   more septics in Suffolk County verse regional sewers



           8   in Nassau.  That was the subject of a lengthy



           9   report.  We also have a report on geothermal heating



          10   and cooling.  It's a very up and coming technology.



          11   Since it does use groundwater, we certainly thought



          12   it was deserving of its own report.



          13             We also talked about water supply



          14   alternatives.  These are typically glanced at and



          15   dismissed in previous reports but we do take a



          16   little bit more of a look at desalination and



          17   aquifer storage and recovery and potable water reuse



          18   with a specific case right down the road in



          19   Riverhead at the Indian Island Golf Course this past



          20   summer.



          21             Then we have water quality and water



          22   quantity issues also addressed in the report.



          23   Regional contamination events that affected Long



          24   Island groundwater in addition to more regular



          25   normal things like contamination of wells by road

�

                                                                          11







           1   salting, saltwater intrusion, and some other water



           2   quality issues as reported on by the Suffolk County



           3   Department of Health specifically emerging



           4   contaminants and things like that.  Then some water



           5   quantity issues that were reported on, groundwater



           6   quantity -- competed uses users of ground water,



           7   certainly agriculture, golf courses, industry.  All



           8   of whom use the fair share of groundwater.



           9   Analyzing and evaluating those uses was the subject



          10   of one report as well as the Lloyd aquifer.



          11             The Lloyd Aquifer is used pretty



          12   extensively in Nassau for water supply, very



          13   minimally in Suffolk but the use in the future was a



          14   worthwhile subject.



          15             We have a report of water efficiency and



          16   conservation.  Paul Granger of Port Washington did



          17   that report about discussion of conservation and



          18   water efficiency.  We also have a report on



          19   cross-county transmission, typically to supply



          20   Nassau from Suffolk or from the City.  That was



          21   analyzed also and one of the hotter topics in the



          22   recent years, the reactivation of the public supply



          23   wells in Queens by the New York City DEP.  That



          24   report was by Brian Schneider.  He worked on it.  It



          25   was a very eclectic mix of subject matter that was
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           1   the raw material from which the plan was made.



           2             In addition to those 15 reports I



           3   described, we also thought it was necessary and



           4   important to highlight a couple of initiatives that



           5   were at least underway or even, in some cases,



           6   completed while LICAP has been in session.  The most



           7   significant of those in our opinion is WaterTraq, a



           8   user friendly water quality and mapping database.



           9   It's available for use on LICAP's website and



          10   provides a very user friendly way of analyzing water



          11   quality on a regional basis.  That was up and



          12   running this time last year, so before LICAP even



          13   finishes up it's duty, WaterTraq was up and running.



          14             The USGS Long Island Sustainability Study,



          15   that was started about six months ago and it's



          16   basically a reworking or re-examination, again, of



          17   the Long Island hydrogeologic framework.  There is



          18   information that should be very useful, should be



          19   coming out of that as well.



          20             So the plan was organized into ten



          21   specific sections.  Again, those reports I mentioned



          22   before were sort of fitted into this ten-section



          23   format for the plan.  We have the executive summary



          24   introduction and that's available to look at.  The



          25   15 major recommendations from the report.  We have
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           1   other sections on groundwater conditions, existing



           2   regulatory -- and other existing conditions both



           3   natural and legal concerning the groundwater



           4   situation of Long Island.



           5             Then we have a couple of sections devoted



           6   to future management implementation opportunities,



           7   and most importantly, Section 8 of the report is a



           8   recommendation and implementation schedule.



           9             We also have a section acknowledging the



          10   reports, as I did a couple of slides ago, as well as



          11   their references.  If anybody is interested in a



          12   specific subject addressed by the plan, you can go



          13   on and look in further detail.  The authors'



          14   specific references are detailed.  So the 15 reports



          15   that I spoke about earlier yielded a total of 143



          16   recommendations, so a lot of recommendations coming



          17   into play.  All those recommendations are kind of



          18   assembled and provided to the LICAP voting board



          19   members for them the rank either as A, immediate



          20   most important, B short term, C long term or E for



          21   elimination completely.  Some of those



          22   recommendations are very specific to one particular



          23   report or another and some may not have really been



          24   relevant to the overall ground water scheme of



          25   things.  Some were targeted for elimination.
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           1             Also, similar recommendations that were



           2   generated by different reports were combined in the



           3   recommendation section.  Less than the 143 number



           4   ultimately.  It's about 110 or so that eventually



           5   made it into the report and appear in Section 8 of



           6   the recommendation section.  The top 15 are



           7   available to look at there, I am not going to go



           8   through them blow by blow.  They are not in a



           9   particular order as to how they appear in the



          10   executive summary.



          11             So public comments -- oh yeah, the other



          12   thing to mention, the full reports will be available



          13   as an appendix as well.  If you are interested in



          14   some of the subject matter that is described by the



          15   plan, the actual full report will be available in



          16   the appendix in addition to the groundwater plan,



          17   the final plan, will be available at the LICAP



          18   website.  The final draft will be available for



          19   comment until the end of the week and final plan we



          20   hope to be adopted at the full LICAP quarterly



          21   meeting on December 13th.



          22             I've got a slide here showing how to



          23   submit them, by mail, by e-mail, on the web, or by



          24   phone.  I can leave this facing the other way if you



          25   need to copy anything down.
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           1             In conclusion, just going forward, LICAP



           2   intends to complete its yearly State of the Aquifer



           3   Report within the next couple of months.  It's an



           4   update for the State of Aquifer Report and we hope



           5   to continue budgeting based on the funding received



           6   by New York State depending on how much and when



           7   that funding is received, we can use it to expand



           8   the data for use in WaterTraq or use in USGS



           9   sustainability studies.



          10             With that, we can open it up to public



          11   comment and what I'll do is get that slide with all



          12   the addresses and I'll leave it turned around so you



          13   can see it.  In the meantime, we can open it up to



          14   public comment for anybody who wishes to comment.



          15             MR. CAREY:  Thank you, Steve.



          16             MR. COLABUFO:  You're welcome.



          17             MR. CAREY:  Seth, did we do cards or we



          18   didn't --



          19             SETH:  No.



          20             MR. CAREY:  SO we open up the public



          21   comment to whoever is here.  Just on by one come up



          22   to the mic and state your name and affiliation and



          23   you can address the board with your comments.



          24   Anyone want to provide comments on the plan?



          25
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           1             MS. TRODDER:  My name is Gwen Trodder



           2   (phonetic) and I am an aide to Suffolk County



           3   Legislator Al Krupski.  Al couldn't be here tonight



           4   His father passed away yesterday, so I am going to



           5   ask you to extend the comment period.  In addition,



           6   we've gotten a couple of calls -- I got a call when



           7   we were back there trying to print out the slides



           8   and I got one back at the office.  I guess there was



           9   some confusion about the venue that was noticed so



          10   people -- I am requesting that you either extend the



          11   comment period or hold another hearing in Riverhead



          12   because I think people were confused about that.



          13   That's really if you would defer to the legislature



          14   and allow him to submit comments in the near future



          15   and other folks who maybe wanted to come.  If you



          16   are not willing to have another hearing, extend the



          17   comments period for people who wanted to be here



          18   tonight but for whatever reason wouldn't be.



          19             MR. CAREY:  We were published for this



          20   location in Newsday last week, it was on LICAP



          21   website, it was on Suffolk County Water Authority



          22   Website, it was on the Water Conference website, so



          23   it was well advertised.



          24             MS. TRODDER:  All right.



          25             MR. CAREY:  I don't know what the
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           1   confusion was with this building.  Obviously some of



           2   the people got it.  We are accepting written



           3   comments, the public portion will be closed after



           4   tonight's hearing but we will accept written



           5   comments until close of business on Friday and we



           6   have the addresses up there on the screen for anyone



           7   who wants to submit them by the end of the week.



           8             MS. TRODDER:  At the meeting next week,



           9   will you accept comments at that time?



          10             MR. CAREY:  Not on the plan.  Public



          11   comment tonight but written comment will be accepted



          12   until close of business on Friday.



          13             MS. TRODDER:  And you are not going to



          14   entertain an extension?



          15             MR. CAREY:  Extension?



          16             MS. TRODDER:  Just for comments.



          17             MR. CAREY:  That would be subject to a



          18   full meeting next week.



          19             MR. MILAZZO:  In light of the



          20   legislature's father passing, if he can get his



          21   comments to us, just given the personal family



          22   issues, if he can get those comments to us by



          23   Tuesday.



          24             MR. CAREY:  Yeah, before the full meeting.



          25             MS. TRODDER:  Thank you.
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           1             MR. MILAZZO:  Everyone else, please get



           2   them to us by Friday only because the board needs to



           3   consider the comments and if a bunch of comments



           4   come in the day before the meeting they won't be



           5   able to get their proper consideration and that's



           6   not the goal of the board.  In light of legislature



           7   Krupski's personal circumstance, we will extend it



           8   for him until Tuesday but everyone else by Friday,



           9   and you can call us our by e-mail or however you



          10   want to get the comments to us, that will be fine.



          11             MR. CAREY:  Anyone else want to address



          12   the board on the draft plan?



          13             MR. BAYER:  My name is Joe Baier and I



          14   know almost all of you I guess.  At one time or



          15   another we run into each other, the comments I am



          16   making tonight are as a private citizen.  I do want



          17   to commend the board and all of the volunteers for



          18   the work they did on this report.  It was quite an



          19   undertaking and the final product or the product



          20   that I've looked at is terrific and very



          21   educational, very thorough, and the topics, the



          22   things on chlorides, WaterTraq, geothermal which I



          23   didn't know too much about, now I do.  It was



          24   really, really great.  The clean up projects on



          25   groundwater as well as the reviews of wastewater
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           1   were really good.  I also had the chance of calling



           2   Steve the other day and I gave him some editorial



           3   comments rather than bore you with them tonight.  I



           4   do have a few things that I would like to present to



           5   you for thought.



           6             The first is, the report had no table of



           7   contents.  So as a result, I had to read the whole



           8   report.



           9             MR. MILAZZO:  It worked.



          10             (Laughter.)



          11             MR. BAYER:  I was going to read it any



          12   way, but sometime you like to look like let's go to



          13   this section first and back and forth.



          14             The first thing I would mention to you is



          15   that on page 135 of the report, it talks about



          16   wastewater treatment in Suffolk County and there's



          17   one -- I would like you to think to add one



          18   particular line.  In the 1970's, that's my era,



          19   Suffolk County instituted 10-milligram per liter as



          20   a wastewater discharge for sewage treatment plants.



          21   The State discharge is 20 and they have an asterisk



          22   next to it and it says Suffolk County has 10.  I



          23   think that is the first time 10 was really looked at



          24   and as a result of what you say in your report where



          25   you've got 120 some-odd plants all treating with
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           1   sewage down to less than 10.  That was really the



           2   start of it.



           3             I have two comments to make on water



           4   conservation, the first is -- and I didn't see it



           5   mentioned -- Nassau County passed the resolution in



           6   2016 which required all new sprinkler systems that



           7   would be installed started January 1 of next year.



           8   Had to be either soil moisture or rain sensors or



           9   computerized control attached to them.  In addition



          10   to that, the landscapers who usually turn these



          11   systems on and off had to file reports after they



          12   turn them on with the homeowner.  I have a copy of



          13   this I will leave with you.  If I can leave it to



          14   the secretary or -- that's a copy of the signed



          15   resolution, if you want to look at it.



          16             The second thing was, I didn't notice the



          17   conservation discussions that New York State DEC



          18   required all public water suppliers on Long Island



          19   to file a water conservation report this year.  That



          20   report had to detail how the water supplier was



          21   going to reduce their pumpage, which was the summer



          22   pumpage by 15 percent over the next three years.



          23   Just bringing that up, there is a start and there



          24   was lots of, you know, we should be doing this and



          25   you know, there has been a start already.
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           1             Just going back to sewage treatment for a



           2   minute, you probably know there's three levels of



           3   treatment, primary secondary and tertiary.



           4             Historically in health department, septic



           5   tanks came into being in 1972.  They were required



           6   on all new houses and that was to follow, what was



           7   considered that time, even earlier than that to be



           8   primary treatment, primary treatment is settling,



           9   that's it.  Basically, that's what septic tank did.



          10   The reason I bring that up is because, generally, an



          11   average number for nitrogen, total nitrogen and



          12   sewage is about 60-milligrams per liter, coming out



          13   of a leaching pool, we talked about a number of 40.



          14   I believe that's where the health department got



          15   their start of saying from there we want advanced



          16   waste treatment we want to get it down below 20 or



          17   19.  That varies on tertiary treatment which is the



          18   end all and is a very good start, I think, to one of



          19   the goals of reducing nitrogen in the ground water.



          20             One other recommendation for you to think



          21   about ,and that would be to consider asking Nassau



          22   County to adopt a program ofor innovative and



          23   alternative on-site waste treatment systems so they



          24   can mirror what Suffolk County is doing.  There's



          25   not much need for it there but especially on some of
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           1   the larger north shore estates, it could be



           2   practical.



           3             My last thought is that I hope that this



           4   LICAP can continue and that as a group, you can



           5   continue to meet and work together, since you are



           6   all volunteers, towards the various agencies and



           7   work to getting them to implement your various



           8   recommendations you have made.  You have a good



           9   nucleus of volunteers already.



          10             MR. CAREY:  Thank you, Mr. Bayer.



          11             Anyone else have any comments?



          12             MR. REYNOLDS:  This is my first LICAP



          13   meeting.  I have to check it off my bucket list.  I



          14   am Roy Reynolds, i am president of the East Moriches



          15   Property Owner's Association.  We appreciate the



          16   work you have done.  I prepared some written



          17   comments which I will be submitting, but first I



          18   would like to just summarize what I will be



          19   submitting.



          20             With a 246 page report as Joe said, a



          21   table of contents would be helpful.  I had to read



          22   it.  By my account, the report contains 108



          23   recommendations.  What surprises me is there's no



          24   specific recommendation to for acquisition of land



          25   to protect our water budget areas.  This should be a
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           1   priority and reports should recommend that we



           2   acquire as much undeveloped land as possible for



           3   water budget areas.  This is especially urgent since



           4   some of the reports recommendations set the stage of



           5   Suffolk County to ship the water into Nassau County.



           6             Next, I am surprised that there are no



           7   recommendations to stop the discharge of our



           8   drinking water, supply to the ocean and sewage



           9   treatment plants.  Case and point, southwest sewer



          10   district.  Does anyone think it's a good idea to



          11   dump 30 million gallons of drinking water into the



          12   ocean every day?  With additional development in the



          13   works like Ronkonkoma Hub and Heartland, this will



          14   increase to 40 million gallons a day.  The effects



          15   of this is stated on page 13 of your report and it's



          16   not good.  The LICAP report should recommend



          17   stopping these discharges into the ocean and



          18   stopping the increase.  Page 58 of the report



          19   states, I quote, "The increase of nutrient loads



          20   from groundwater discharge, especially nitrogen, the



          21   surface waters have caused (inaudible).  This



          22   statement is misleading and should be removed from



          23   the report.



          24             Is this nitrogen from the systems really



          25   causing harmful algae blooms?  The answer is no.
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           1   Case in point.  The entire south shore of Long



           2   Island, from Queens border to Oakdale has been



           3   sewered since 1981, meaning no discharge of



           4   nitrogen, conventional systems entering the bays for



           5   over 36 years, someone has to ask.  If conventional



           6   systems are such a problem, why hasn't their



           7   elimination and sewering solved the problem?  In



           8   fact, the brown tide first showed up four years



           9   after the completion of the southwest sewer



          10   district.  This is a cause and effect.  Instead of



          11   eliminating conventional sewage disposal systems, a



          12   clear recommendation should be made to support



          13   fixing them.  Recommendation C39 (inaudible) in the



          14   back of the report.  It's not forceful enough.



          15             In addition, some of the recommendations



          16   of the report are poorly worded and do not make



          17   sense.  For example, one recommendation reads, I



          18   quote, "Identification and prioritization of parcels



          19   and determine the sewers treatment plant capacity to



          20   permit the connection of identified parcels."  If I



          21   wrote this, my professor would have thrown me out of



          22   class.  I recommend that someone go through the



          23   recommendations and correct the grammar.



          24             In summary, I am submitting the written



          25   comments on the report including some grammatical
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           1   suggestions and typos and questions.  In addition, I



           2   recommend that the 108 recommendations be grouped



           3   into categories and labeled as such.  Also, you



           4   might consider renumbering them to eliminate



           5   duplicate numbers.  I hope you fine the comments



           6   useful and who do I give the comments to?



           7             SETH:  I will take them.



           8             MR. CAREY:  Thank you, Mr. Reynolds.



           9             Anyone else want to address the board?  I



          10   see a few familiar faces out there, someone has to



          11   come up.



          12             MR. McDONALD:  Kevin McDonald, spelled



          13   like the hamburger place.



          14             Okay, so our general comments are offered



          15   with the best of intentions even though they may not



          16   sound that way and here they are.



          17             So the difficulty that I had going through



          18   the report and some of my colleagues had going



          19   through the report was while there were a lot of



          20   recommendations and a lot of topics discussed, it



          21   would have been more helpful to have had a strategic



          22   assessment and a comparative assessment of the ones



          23   that matter the most to resource protection and



          24   resource management.  For instance, I was



          25   particularly intrigued -- and Jeff knows this
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           1   because I have been haranguing him for years on the



           2   question of conservation pricing for water to manage



           3   demand rather than just selling as much water as



           4   demand could possibly reach.  While the



           5   recommendation is in the report, it's not actionable



           6   in a sense that it doesn't say whose job it is, by



           7   what date should it be initiated.  Is it a



           8   legislative recommendation?  Is it a recommendation



           9   for water districts to develop their own



          10   conversation price conservation plan and what are



          11   they managing for?  Are they managing just to have a



          12   conservation pricing plan or are they actually



          13   managing to bend the demand curve to meet a



          14   particular target?  You have to know what you are



          15   managing for before you set a conservation price



          16   plan up to meet that demand that you were



          17   theoretically trying to manage for.  This example



          18   relates to a series of other recommendations.  Who



          19   wouldn't love the idea of a conservation pricing



          20   plan or a conservation water resources management



          21   plan?  There's not enough discussion as to what end



          22   point are you managing for, so that's sort of a



          23   macro recommendation.  Again, I don't mean it to



          24   sound unkind as much as it was an opportunity that



          25   probably could've been better seized if you had more
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           1   time, more money, or more resources.



           2             So that's one, the second major



           3   observation is that it's just sort of operationally.



           4   If you are -- you need to ask yourself, is it better



           5   to get it right than get it done and if you want to



           6   just say we want to get it done, just say that but



           7   in the present form, it's not as right as it could



           8   be and there's not a whole lot of attention paid to



           9   the broader issue of if you want to protect the



          10   Aquifer on Long Island, for all its purposes, we



          11   drink some of it and that which we don't drink ends



          12   up in our bays and harbors.  And that which we use



          13   in the course of having it delivered to all of our



          14   businesses and residences on Long Island comes back



          15   in the a form that might be suitable to drink in



          16   some cases, questionably in some cases, but it's



          17   surely inadequate to protect the water quality of



          18   our bays and harbors as it is manifesting itself in



          19   a number of series problematic ways across Nassau



          20   and Suffolk County.  If you didn't want to address



          21   that, you should have just said we are leaving this



          22   to others to address in the form of Long Island



          23   Nitrogen Action Plan or other entities.  Somebody



          24   needs to take ownership of that differently and I



          25   wouldn't want this report to be silent on that and
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           1   somehow, somebody believes that this takes care of



           2   everything because that would be misleading.



           3             Finally, it's to the question of are you



           4   interested in getting it done or getting it right?



           5   If you are actually going to close the comment



           6   period on Friday and adopt the plan at the end of



           7   the year, thank you for letting us come out tonight



           8   and letting you know that different people have



           9   different concerns of substance that probably wont



          10   be addressed in any material and meaningful way.



          11   Most people don't find that all that responsive.



          12   And you know, I used to go to a hearing where the



          13   person -- not you guys -- would, no matter what you



          14   said, the remark was thank you for your comments,



          15   they will be entered into the record as oppose to



          16   those are good comments or thank you for your



          17   comments, let's see how they can be addressed.  I



          18   think -- I am sure, different people who have



          19   presented comment on observations, you know, would



          20   like the serious consideration of their inclusion



          21   into the document in some meaningful way.  Certainly



          22   I do and I know others do as well.  Again, I don't



          23   wish them to sound unkind.  I know that different



          24   people worked very hard under strained



          25   circumstances, I know that people did their best,
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           1   but this is going to be a document that could be



           2   used by other people for other purposes, it should



           3   be as good as it can be, not just done quickly.



           4   Thank you again for your time, your effort on this



           5   and I appreciate it.  Thanks.



           6             MR. CAREY:  Thank you for your comments,



           7   Mr. McDonald.  They will be brought back to the



           8   board for consideration.



           9             MR. McDONALD:  Okay.



          10             MR. CAREY:  Anyone else have any comments



          11   for the LICAP membership?  Anyone else?  I know a



          12   couple people walked in just a few minutes ago but



          13   we are reaching the end of the comment period.  Does



          14   anyone want to have any comments made part of the



          15   record?  Anyone else?  Come on up please, thank you.



          16             MR. O'NEIL:  Hello.  My name is Shawn



          17   O'Neil.  I am the executive direct of Peconic Bay



          18   Keeper.  I don't have much original thought here but



          19   I would like to show some support for some of the



          20   previous comments made.  I think it's very important



          21   to make sure any plans accounting for ocean outfall,



          22   the definite direction we are going in with all



          23   development, all large developments, Ronkonkoma Hub,



          24   Heartland and others seemingly moving into this



          25   direction of ocean outfall that not only is it a

�

                                                                          30







           1   problem now, it's going to be an increasing problem



           2   unless we end development on Long Island.  It



           3   certainly doesn't seem like that's going to happen.



           4   Having a real -- I think what's happening is with



           5   other efforts including (inaudible) and whatnot,



           6   Ocean outfall is almost being looked at as kind of a



           7   nitrogen neutral solution that if it doesn't enter



           8   bays or groundwater, it's not actually increasing



           9   nitrogen pollution on Long Island and it's not



          10   really the case, it's just simply shifting that



          11   nitrogen pollution a little bit further out.



          12             So anything that can be considered for



          13   considering ocean outfall and considering the



          14   effects it has on depletion of groundwater, pressure



          15   stricken water and also increasing nitrogen output



          16   to out near-shore coastal communities, I think it's



          17   important.  Just pretty much everything Kevin said,



          18   I agree with.  I think it's important that the



          19   commentary today are considered and I thank you for



          20   considering that in your board meeting coming up.



          21             The last part, the table of contents, as



          22   everyone else has sort of said, would be very, very



          23   helpful.  You know, I am sure with the public,



          24   especially people that are not in this business,



          25   they have limited time and ability to go to parts
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           1   that they know about and care about quickly would



           2   serve the needs of public quite well.



           3             I'd like to commend you for your efforts.



           4   This is a very important project.  Thank you and



           5   keep up the good work.



           6             MR. CAREY:  Thank you Mr. O'Neil.



           7             MR. PENNY:  Hello.  My name is Larry



           8   Penny.  I live in Noyack which is next to Sag Harbor



           9   and I've been in the groundwater business for 40



          10   years here, not selling it but trying to protect it



          11   and I know a few of you gentleman over there.



          12             Yeah, I am wondering, having written the



          13   groundwater plan for East Hampton Town with -- I am



          14   trying to remember his name -- you would know who it



          15   is, hydrologist, your hydrologist -- it will come to



          16   me.  He actually wrote two groundwater plans for



          17   East Hampton Town while I was working there and I am



          18   wondering about the actual amount of water that will



          19   be available as we continue to grow out.



          20             Now, I am one of those that believes we've



          21   already grown out, like a gentleman from Stony Brook



          22   and we don't really know and a lot of the wells



          23   that -- for example, in East Hampton, the



          24   groundwater test wells, a lot of those wells have



          25   just been you know, you know, nobody checks them
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           1   anymore.  USGS used to check all the wells in



           2   Suffolk County Health and a lot of things are going



           3   on.  I understand there's not enough people to do



           4   all the checking and probably not enough laboratory



           5   space.  I happen to get my water checked by Suffolk



           6   County every other year and this year I applied in



           7   November of 2016 and they didn't come until April



           8   and they only came because I got after them through



           9   the county legislature's office.  I know they were



          10   busy checking all these wells for various kinds of



          11   pollutants and so forth.  I don't blame them, they



          12   are backed up.  They need more people.  I think that



          13   we should start talking about limits, you know, this



          14   nitrate, I know a lot about it because I used to



          15   teach marine ecology and all those things at



          16   different universities and colleges.  I think that



          17   no matter how hard we work to get rid of the leaking



          18   septics -- I think I have a leaking septic and I



          19   live close to Noyack Bay.  It's going to take a long



          20   time to stop that nitrogen flow because it's been



          21   there for 60 or 70 years and it's been moving about



          22   a foot a day towards the nearest water body, towards



          23   the nearest sink.  It's not going to be a simple



          24   thing and I am wondering if we should have some sort



          25   of moratorium on building.  I read in Newsday that
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           1   this meeting was going to be at 423 Griffing, that



           2   is why I was there, and I was there with a gentleman



           3   sitting back there too and we both thought it was



           4   going to be at Cornell Extension.  I am wondering if



           5   anybody is giving any thought to kind of maybe



           6   moratorium on building.  We got Islip, we got 3600



           7   units waiting at a old sanitarium and we have



           8   another 200, another 500 here, another 700 there.



           9   Is it going to be enough water or are we going to --



          10   what if New York City wants to tap into our Long



          11   Island water and they have some wells that haven't



          12   been used lately.  Is that all being sorted out?



          13   Those are my questions and I am probably going to



          14   move to California anyway before I die, but I'd like



          15   to see some -- really looking ahead, I think the



          16   nitrogen idea is looking ahead.  I think that's very



          17   good.  We used to complain about it.  In fact,



          18   Suffolk County did a study back in the 1990's after



          19   the brown tide and they did no more nitrogen in the



          20   water, no more nitrates entering the marine water.



          21   That was the main finding and that group lead to the



          22   Peconic Estuary which you all know about.  You know,



          23   we come a long way but we got a long way to go.



          24   Thank you.



          25             MR. CAREY:  Thank you Mr. Penny.  Anyone
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           1   else have comments?  Anyone else?  Just a couple



           2   points I want to make in closing.



           3             We started this process three plus years



           4   ago.  It was a very open and transparent process and



           5   it was open to the public, anyone who wanted to



           6   become involved with any one of the subcommittees,



           7   they were welcome to do that.  To be honest, it was



           8   a struggle to get to this point where we are now.  I



           9   am not trying to make an excuse that it's not a



          10   perfect plan or we shouldn't perhaps extend the



          11   deadline, but, you know, one of the issues that



          12   Mr. McDonald brought up was money.  We didn't have



          13   any money, everyone was a volunteer.  We all have



          14   full-time jobs so it was difficult to get people to



          15   participate in this, you mentioned LINAP, LINAP was



          16   given 5 million-dollars, LICAP got zero.  Again, we



          17   have no authority to mandate any of our



          18   recommendations.  We have no authority over the DEC



          19   or the county health departments.  This is strictly



          20   a recommendation report that we are given so I don't



          21   know what more we can do.  We appreciate your



          22   comments and trust me, they will be brought back to



          23   the full LICAP board next week for consideration.



          24   They will get them ahead of time.  It's not like we



          25   had unlimited resources and funds.  It was all
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           1   volunteers for people that had full-time jobs.



           2   Again, we appreciate your comments and the process



           3   was open to the public for a very, very long time



           4   and all of our meetings were well advertised.  With



           5   that, one more chance, anyone else want to address



           6   the LICAP board?



           7             (No responses.)



           8             MR. CAREY:  So we are going to close the



           9   public comment period tonight and it will remain



          10   open to close of business on Friday with the



          11   exception of Legislature Krupski understanding his



          12   personal situation.  We will receive his comments up



          13   until Tuesday which we will distribute to the full



          14   board before the meeting on Wednesday.



          15             Thank you for coming.



          16             (Time noted: 6:54 p.m.)
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           1                 C E R T I F I C A T E



           2           I, DEANNA HUDSON, a shorthand reporter and



           3   Notary Public within and for the State of New York,



           4   do hereby certify:



           5           That the within statement is a true and



           6   accurate record of the stenographic notes taken by



           7   me.



           8           I further certify that I am not related to



           9   any of the parties to this action by blood or



          10   marriage, and that I am in no way interested in the



          11   outcome of this matter.
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